2019

# Summary of Federal Grant Funding to the State of California

Federal Fiscal Year 2018

CALIFORNIA GOVERNOR'S OFFICE OF PLANNING AND RESEARCH

## **Contact Information**

Amy Miller Federal Grant Administrator State Clearinghouse Office of Planning and Research 1400 Tenth Street Sacramento, CA 95814 amy.miller@opr.ca.gov (916) 445-0614

# Table of Contents

Contact Information1
List of Tables3
Acronyms4
Introduction and Background5
OPR Federal Grant Resources
Federal Grants Awarded7
School Districts and Local Governments10
School Districts
Local Governments
Federal Grant Expenditures by the State14
Federal Grant Applications Submitted17
Training Sessions17
Appendix A: FY 2018 School Federal Revenues18
Appendix B: FY 2018 Federal Revenues to California Counties44
Appendix C: FY 2018 Federal Revenues to California Cities45
Appendix D: FY 2018 Federal Revenues to California Special Districts
Appendix E: FY 2018 State of California Expenditures by Federal Program
Appendix F: FY 2018 State of California Federal Expenditures by Department
Appendix G: FY 2018 Federal Grant Applications Submitted81

# List of Tables

Table 1: FY 2017 and FY 2018 Federal Grant Funding Awarded to California by U.S. Agency	7
Table 2: FY 2018 Federal Grant Funding by State (in thousands of dollars)	8
Table 3: FY 2018 California Public School Districts General Fund Revenues	10
Table 4: FY 2018 California County School Fund Revenues	10
Table 5: FY 2018 Funds for California Formula-Allocated and Selected Student Aid Programs	10
Table 6: FY 2018 California K-12 Grants from USDA	11
Table 7: FY 2018 Federal Funds to Local Governments	12
Table 8: FY 2018 Federal Funds to Counties by Program	12
Table 9: FY 2018 Federal Funds to Cities by Program	13
Table 10: FY 2018 Federal Funds to Special Districts by Program	14
Table 11: FY 2018 Federal Expenditures by the State by Federal Agency Source	15
Table 12: FY 2018 Federal Expenditures by the State, Top Ten Programs	16
Table 13: FY 2018 Federal Expenditures by State Departments by Area of Government	16
Table 14: FY 2018 Federal Grant Applications Submitted by the State of California	17
Table 15: FY 2018 Federal Revenues to California Schools	18
Table 16: FY 2018 Federal Revenues to California Counties	44
Table 17: FY 2018 Federal Revenues to California Cities	45
Table 18: FY 2018 Federal Revenues to California Special Districts	52
Table 19: FY 2018 State of California Expenditures by Federal Program	65
Table 20: FY 2018 State of California Federal Expenditures by Department	78
Table 21: FY 2018 Federal Grant Applications Submitted by California State Government	81

## Acronyms

Federal Agency	Acronym
Agency for International Development	USAID
Appalachian Regional Commission	ARC
Corporation for National and Community Service	CNCS
Department of Agriculture	USDA
Department of Commerce	DOC
Department of Defense	DOD
Department of Education	ED
Department of Energy	DOE
Department of Health and Human Services	HHS
Department of Homeland Security	DHS
Department of Housing and Urban Development	HUD
Department of Justice	DOJ
Department of Labor	DOL
Department of State	DOS
Department of the Interior	DOI
Department of the Treasury	TREAS
Department of Transportation	DOT
Department of Veterans Affairs	VA
Election Assistance Commission	EAC
Environmental Protection Agency	EPA
Equal Employment Opportunity Commission	EEOC
Executive Office of the President	EOP
General Services Administration	GSA
Institute of Museum and Library Services	IMLS
Japan-United States Friendship Commission	JUSFC
National Aeronautics and Space Administration	NASA
National Archives and Records Administration	NARA
National Credit Union Administration	NCUA
National Endowment for the Arts	NEA
National Endowment for the Humanities	NEH
National Science Foundation	NSF
Nuclear Regulatory Commission	NRC
Small Business Administration	SBA
Social Security Administration	SSA
Surface Transportation Board	STB

## Introduction and Background

Federal grants and cooperative agreements exceeded \$740 billion<sup>1</sup> in FY 2018 nationwide and were awarded by dozens of federal agencies. Included in the calculations of total federal grant funding are block grants, formula grants, project grants (or competitive), and cooperative agreements (or pass-through). Not included in this summary of grant funds are direct payments (like Social Security or housing vouchers), loans, insurance, or procurement contracts.

The largest use of federal grant funds is for medical payments through Medicare and Medicaid, followed by transportation. Education, housing assistance, agricultural support, food and nutrition, utilities, emergency management and disaster relief, the environmental, museums and libraries, arts and humanities, and children and family services are also major beneficiaries of federal funds. Federal grants also pay for medical research through the NIH, aeronautics research through NASA, energy research through the Department of Energy, law enforcement initiatives through the Department of Justice, diplomatic initiatives through the Department of State, foreign aid through the USAID, and many other efforts.

Of the over \$700 billion in grants and cooperative agreements awarded by the federal government in FY 2018, California was awarded over \$100 billion through tens of thousands of individual awards<sup>2</sup>, similar to FY 2017. Compared to its federal tax revenues, California is in the middle third of states in terms of federal grants received, and federal grants average over \$2,500 per capita in the state, greater than the national average.

Assembly Bill 1348 (Irwin, Chapter 444, Statutes of 2016)<sup>3</sup>, authorized the State Clearinghouse, located within the Governor's Office of Planning and Research (OPR), to establish a Federal Grant Administrator to serve as a primary point of contact for information on federal grants related to community, economic, and local development. Several states, including Arizona, Maryland, Massachusetts, Nevada, and Rhode Island, have already created a Federal Grant Office to maximize their state's federal grant opportunities. These offices work to remove federal grant administration hurdles by providing grant support, such as identifying funding opportunities, developing collaborations, coordinating grant activities with multiple stakeholders, and tracking and organizing data.<sup>4</sup>

This summary of federal grant funding identifies and analyzes performance metrics for the funding year as outlined in the statute:

"On or before January 1, 2018, and annually thereafter, the Federal Grant Administrator shall prepare a summary of federal grant funding to the state that includes, but is not limited to, all of the following performance metrics:

(1) Number of federal grants awarded to the state during the three years prior to the establishment of the Federal Grant Administrator and during the report year.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> <u>https://www.usaspending.gov</u>.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>2</sup> <u>https://www.usaspending.gov</u>.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>3</sup> Assembly Bill 1348 (Irwin, Chapter 444, Statutes of 2016). Available at:

https://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/billTextClient.xhtml?bill\_id=201520160AB1348.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>4</sup> Department of Administration, Office of Grant Procurement, Coordination, and Management, Nevada Grants Office, <u>http://grant.nv.gov/</u>.

(2) Number of completed federal grant applications submitted by the state during the report year.

(3) Total federal dollars received by the state through federal grants during the report year.

(4) Total federal grant dollars expended by the state during the report year.

(5) Total federal grant dollars received in the state by school districts and local governments during the report year.

(6) Number of training sessions hosted by the Federal Grant Administrator and attendance at those events during the report year.

(7) Other relevant information regarding federal grant activities within the state during the report year, as determined by the federal grant administrator."<sup>5</sup>

The "report year" for this 2019 report is federal fiscal year 2018 (October 2017 to September 2018). Sources for this report included a network of statewide agency partners, the California Department of Finance, the California State Controller's Office, USAspending.gov, grants.gov, the Federal Audit Clearinghouse, Federal Funds Information for States, federal grant-making agencies, and other sources of information to collect and analyze the data reflected in this report. Throughout this report, the terms grants, funds, funding, dollars, aid, assistance, and awards may be used interchangeably. Revenues refers to funds received, and expenditures refers to funds spent by the recipient.

## **OPR Federal Grant Resources**

The State Clearinghouse serves as the state's Single Point of Contact for the review of federal assistance applications pursuant to Presidential Executive Order No. 12372. Notification of all federal assistance applications must be provided to the SCH pursuant to Assembly Bill No. 1348, which in turn publishes this information for review and comment by State and local elected officials. SAM Section 0912 requires that departments submit new federal funds through the SCH and then through Finance through a Standard Form 424 notification prior to applying for funds.

The OPR website contains a <u>page for Intergovernmental Review of Federal Programs</u> where all applicants to federal grant programs shall provide notification prior to applying for funds.

Information on federal grant opportunities, grant management, and other resources is also provided on the <u>OPR Federal Assistance webpage</u> to assist organizations in obtaining and managing federal grants.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>5</sup> Assembly Bill 1348 (Irwin, Chapter 444, Statutes of 2016).

## Federal Grants Awarded

In FY 2018, California received over \$101 billion in federal grant awards, similar to 2017. These funds went to the state government, school districts, county and other local governments, special districts, institutions of higher education, nonprofit organizations, foundations, or private businesses. As listed in Table 1, these funds were awarded by 28 federal agencies. HHS awarded the most grant funding to California at over \$77 billion, followed by the Department of Transportation at nearly \$7 billion.

Agency	2017	2018	Annual Change
HHS	\$79,446,406,208	\$77,357,954,580	-3%
DOT	\$6,674,956,248	\$6,908,963,993	4%
ED	\$5,065,882,948	\$5,301,943,614	5%
USDA	\$4,388,039,726	\$4,365,573,046	-1%
HUD	\$1,041,576,870	\$1,470,085,989	41%
DHS	\$439,603,006	\$1,373,123,475	212%
DOL	\$565,538,068	\$1,042,627,482	84%
NSF	\$836,833,995	\$956,623,122	14%
DOJ	\$341,622,785	\$639,748,060	87%
DOD	\$708,597,007	\$504,271,144	-29%
DOE	\$355,553,986	\$424,461,287	19%
EPA	\$306,752,762	\$342,854,156	12%
DOI	\$191,131,674	\$280,795,722	47%
NASA	\$157,087,972	\$169,407,708	8%
DOC	\$110,752,075	\$117,619,492	6%
VA	\$90,394,384	\$108,204,929	20%
USAID	\$62,565,528	\$57,512,068	-8%
CNCS	\$56,914,322	\$55,073,565	-3%
EOP	\$26,619,134	\$28,358,230	7%
IMLS	\$23,102,263	\$23,878,505	3%
SBA	\$19,045,320	\$19,738,211	4%
NEH	\$6,966,775	\$9,210,566	32%
NEA	\$7,563,200	\$9,113,087	20%
TREAS	\$1,305,546	\$2,798,063	114%
SSA	\$2,280,094	\$2,241,994	-2%
DOS	\$7,289,588	\$1,973,558	-73%
NARA	\$441,347	\$1,054,491	139%
NRC	\$1,125,139	\$999,363	-11%
Total	\$100,935,947,970	\$101,576,209,500	1%

Table 1: FY 2017 and FY 2018 Federal Grant Funding Awarded to California by U.S. Agency

Source: USASpending.gov

The United States collected almost \$3.5 trillion in tax revenue in FY 2018 and distributed \$741 billion in grants, or 21% of its revenue. California generated over \$456 billion in federal tax revenue and received over \$101 billion in grants, or 22% of its tax revenue. On a state-by-state comparison, California falls within the middle third of states on the measure of grants as a percentage of federal tax revenue, as shown in Table 2. The median percentage was 28%.

Place	Tax Revenue*	Grants (rounded to nearest \$0.1 billion) **	Grants as Percentage of Tax Revenue
United States, total	3,465,466,627	741,400,000	21%
Alaska	5,287,377	4,400,000	83%
New Mexico	9,002,297	7,000,000	78%
West Virginia	6,911,139	5,300,000	77%
Mississippi	11,460,401	7,600,000	66%
Montana	6,229,347	3,300,000	53%
Vermont	4,417,527	2,000,000	45%
Maine	7,925,462	3,400,000	43%
Arizona	46,226,885	16,200,000	35%
Hawaii	9,591,724	3,300,000	34%
Alabama	26,724,809	9,100,000	34%
Kentucky	34,754,947	11,700,000	34%
Oregon	33,802,142	11,300,000	33%
Louisiana	41,982,123	13,900,000	33%
North Dakota	6,578,855	2,100,000	32%
South Carolina	28,552,567	8,900,000	31%
Idaho	10,858,404	3,100,000	29%
Wyoming	4,930,650	1,400,000	28%
District of Columbia	28,443,717	8,000,000	28%
Oklahoma	27,908,169	7,500,000	27%
Indiana	58,698,927	15,000,000	26%
Michigan	83,256,186	20,900,000	25%
lowa	25,111,982	6,300,000	25%
Arkansas	32,029,540	7,900,000	25%
New York	281,220,376	67,600,000	24%
Pennsylvania	136,268,950	31,600,000	23%
North Carolina	82,539,491	19,100,000	23%
Nevada	23,317,912	5,300,000	23%
Rhode Island	14,725,607	3,300,000	22%
California	456,555,954	101,600,000	22%
South Dakota	8,200,403	1,800,000	22%
New Hampshire	12,291,272	2,500,000	20%

#### Table 2: FY 2018 Federal Grant Funding by State (in thousands of dollars)

Place	Tax Revenue*	Grants (rounded to nearest \$0.1 billion) **	Grants as Percentage of Tax Revenue
Missouri	63,139,167	12,800,000	20%
Wisconsin	51,992,826	10,400,000	20%
Maryland	72,561,209	14,200,000	20%
Utah	23,401,402	4,400,000	19%
Texas	280,048,364	51,900,000	19%
Ohio	140,891,209	25,900,000	18%
Georgia	92,804,948	16,700,000	18%
Massachusetts	117,998,443	21,000,000	18%
Tennessee	68,888,235	12,100,000	18%
Kansas	25,813,743	4,500,000	17%
Colorado	58,707,795	10,200,000	17%
Washington	90,404,108	14,700,000	16%
Connecticut	53,729,155	8,500,000	16%
Illinois	161,189,282	24,900,000	15%
Florida	205,694,126	31,300,000	15%
Virginia	84,844,999	12,200,000	14%
Delaware	19,038,671	2,600,000	14%
Minnesota	99,354,057	13,100,000	13%
New Jersey	138,976,784	18,200,000	13%
Nebraska	25,312,311	3,100,000	12%

Sources: \*IRS.gov and \*\*USASpending.gov.

Based on USASpending.gov data and 2018 population estimates, California received approximately \$2,600 in grant funding per capita compared to an estimated \$2,300 nationwide.

# School Districts and Local Governments

### School Districts

Of the over \$100 billion in federal grants received by California, approximately \$7 billion of that was dedicated to schools. This includes \$3.8 billion dedicated to public school districts, over \$700 million dedicated to county offices of education, and \$2.5 billion in nutrition assistance. Federal grants are primarily received from ED and USDA with other grant funding awarded from DOJ, DOL, NSF, EPA, HHS, and DHS. The full list of federal revenues by school district is listed in Appendix A.

School districts in California receive the vast majority of their general fund revenues from state and local sources. Federal grant funding provided about \$3.8 billion in FY 2018, just over 5% of total revenues, as listed in Table 3.

Type of General Fund Revenues	Unrestricted	Restricted	Total
LCFF Sources	\$52,847,865,877	\$232,262,258	\$53,080,128,136
Federal Revenue	\$179,615,422	\$3,603,520,851	\$3,783,136,273
Other State Revenue	\$1,924,281,465	\$5,355,358,897	\$7,279,640,363
Other Local Revenue	\$1,901,116,171	\$2,182,031,565	\$4,083,147,736
Total Revenues	\$56,852,878,936	\$11,373,173,571	\$68,226,052,507

#### Table 3: FY 2018 California Public School Districts General Fund Revenues

Source: Ed-Data

County offices of education in California received an additional \$721 million in federal grant funds in FY 2018, or 17% of total revenues, shown in Table 4.

Type of General Fund Revenues	Unrestricted	Restricted	Total
LCFF Sources	\$1,108,330,336	\$279,418,983	\$1,387,749,319
Federal Revenue	\$98,321,866	\$622,702,625	\$721,024,491
Other State Revenue	\$30,532,244	\$717,020,435	\$747,552,679
Other Local Revenue	\$500,957,023	\$805,055,180	\$1,306,012,203
Total Revenues	\$1,738,141,469	\$2,424,197,223	\$4,162,338,692

#### Table 4: FY 2018 California County School Fund Revenues

Source: Ed-Data

The over \$4 billion in federal grant funds distributed to public school districts and county offices of education were derived from many different sources of student aid programs, most of which are listed below in Table 5.

Table 5: FY 2018 Funds for California Formula-Allocated and Selected Student Aid Programs
---

Program	Grants
Grants to Local Educational Agencies	\$1,988,156,056
State Agency ProgramMigrant	\$114,481,469

Program	Grants
State Agency ProgramNeglected and Delinquent	\$2,305,162
Subtotal, Education for the Disadvantaged	\$2,104,942,687
Impact Aid Basic Support Payments	\$48,925,378
Impact Aid Payments for Children with Disabilities	\$3,256,338
Impact Aid Construction	\$837,995
Subtotal, Impact Aid	\$53,019,711
Supporting Effective Instruction State Grants	\$230,384,365
21st Century Community Learning Centers	\$139,212,692
State Assessments	\$28,444,134
Rural and Low-income Schools Program	\$3,960,461
Small, Rural School Achievement Program	\$6,773,088
Student Support and Academic Enrichment State Grants	\$127,291,818
Safe Schools and Citizenship Education	0
Indian EducationGrants to Local Educational Agencies	\$5,190,101
English Language Acquisition	\$150,624,531
Homeless Children and Youth Education	\$10,563,703
Subtotal	\$2,860,407,291
Special EducationGrants to States	\$1,281,755,429
Special EducationPreschool Grants	\$38,332,578
Grants for Infants and Families	\$55,507,072
Subtotal, Special Education	\$1,375,595,079
Career and Technical Education State Grants	\$120,196,084
Subtotal, Vocational and Adult Education	\$120,196,084
Total, All Elementary/Secondary Level Programs	\$4,356,198,454

Source: U.S. Department of Education

Table 6 shows the federal grant funding for USDA child nutrition programs in California, which accounted for more than \$2.5 billion in FY 2018.

Child Nutrition Program	Grants
School Nutrition Program (SNP)	\$2,026,079,383
California Child and Adult Care Food Program	\$479,321,283
Summer Food Service Program (SFSP)	\$20,736,943
Seamless Summer Option (SSO) Program	\$25,156,478
Total	\$2,551,294,087

Source: California Department of Education

#### Local Governments

Federal grant funding was awarded to local governments through distributions to counties, cities, and special districts.

Local Government	Revenue
Counties	\$11,538,342,564
Cities	\$2,165,044,993
Special Districts	\$1,235,501,137

#### Table 7: FY 2018 Federal Funds to Local Governments

Source: California State Controller's Office

In FY 2018, counties in California received \$11.54 billion in federal grant revenues according to the California SCO<sup>6</sup>. Half of this funding was directed to Public Assistance administration and programs, with the remainder divided among dozens of line items as listed in Table 8:

Program Type	Revenue
Public Assistance Administration, General	\$3,770,962,861
Public Assistance Programs, General	\$2,051,618,316
Health Administration, General	\$1,217,772,943
Other Federal – Other (Specify), General	\$779,830,777
Public Assistance Administration, Special Revenue	\$776,557,449
Public Assistance Programs, Special Revenue	\$709,661,102
Health and Mental Health Grants, General	\$637,482,612
Road Projects, Special Revenue	\$230,154,699
Health and Mental Health Grants, Special Revenue	\$190,763,589
DA Programs - Family/Child, General	\$140,819,729
Workforce Investment Act (WIA), Special Revenue	\$121,490,400
DA Programs - Family/Child, Special Revenue	\$111,388,678
Law Enforcement, Federal – Other, General	\$91,288,854
Community Development Block Grant, Special Revenue	\$88,212,744
Health Administration, Special Revenue	\$64,982,410
In-Lieu Taxes, General	\$60,457,163
DEA Programs/Drug and Alcohol Programs, General	\$53,748,607
Workforce Investment Act (WIA), General	\$50,892,134
Aid for Disaster, General	\$46,802,592
Community Development Block Grant, General	\$43,600,389
Aid for Disaster, Special Revenue	\$43,080,425

#### Table 8: FY 2018 Federal Funds to Counties by Program

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>6</sup> San Francisco is included in the list of cities, not counties.

Program Type	Revenue
Other Federal – Other (Specify), Special Revenue	\$42,494,399
Aid for Construction, Special Revenue	\$33,345,900
DEA Programs/Drug and Alcohol Programs, Special Revenue	\$32,480,752
Senior Citizens Programs, General	\$32,198,678
Aging Programs, Federal – Other, General	\$26,942,690
Law Enforcement, Federal – Other, Special Revenue	\$20,329,014
Forest Reserve Revenue, Special Revenue	\$14,463,825
Aging Programs, Federal – Other, Special Revenue	\$11,320,561
Senior Citizens Programs, Special Revenue	\$11,081,494
Aid for Construction, Debt Service	\$8,180,937
Aid for Construction, Capital Projects	\$5,522,608
Office of Criminal Justice Planning (OCJP), Federal – Other, General	\$4,833,622
Road Projects, General	\$4,177,602
Aid for Construction, General	\$2,591,666
Other Federal – Other (Specify), Capital Projects	\$2,153,735
Community Development Block Grant, Capital Projects	\$1,194,447
Office of Criminal Justice Planning (OCJP), Federal – Other, Special Revenue	\$1,047,826
Aid for Disaster, Capital Projects	\$996,518
Forest Reserve Revenue, General	\$612,891
Road Projects, Capital Projects	\$425,702
Community Oriented Policing Services (COPS), General	\$156,055
Community Oriented Policing Services (COPS), Special Revenue	\$107,954
Grazing, General	\$59,612
Grazing, Special Revenue	\$32,238
In-Lieu Taxes, Special Revenue	\$23,365
Total	\$11,538,342,564

Source: California State Controller's Office

See Appendix B for the full list of federal revenue received by county.

Cities in California received a total of \$2.17 billion in revenues from federal sources in FY 2018 according to the California State Controller's Office (SCO). These funds were designated to the following seven types of programs:

Program Type	Grants
Other Federal Grants	\$1,518,155,965
Community Development Block Grant	\$293,748,905
Public Assistance Programs Intergovernmental - Federal	\$188,938,757

Table 9: FY 2018 Federal Funds to Cities by Program

Program Type	Grants
Workforce Investment Act (WIA)	\$92,109,314
Public Assistance Administration Intergovernmental – Federal	\$63,578,317
Senior Citizens Programs	5,148,119
Road Projects	3,365,616
Total	\$2,165,044,993

Source: California State Controller's Office

See Appendix C for the full list of cities that received federal revenue in FY 2018 and the amount received.

Special districts in California received \$1.24 billion in federal grant funding in FY 2018. These special districts include organizations responsible for transportation, human services, fire protection, air quality, lighting, cemeteries, and other services. The Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority (Metro) was the largest recipient of federal grants with over \$300 million in revenue.

Federal grant revenue to special districts primarily was dedicated to transit and governmental functions, as shown in the table below.

Category	Grants
Transit Enterprise Fund	\$732,504,137
Governmental Funds	\$398,330,687
Water Enterprise Fund	\$44,879,633
Electric Enterprise Fund	\$16,082,224
Hospital Enterprise Fund	\$12,660,029
Sewer Enterprise Fund	\$11,368,238
Airport Enterprise Fund	\$8,109,318
Other Enterprise Fund	\$5,854,537
Harbor and Port Enterprise Fund	\$5,295,817
Solid Waste Enterprise Fund	\$416,232
Total	

#### Table 10: FY 2018 Federal Funds to Special Districts by Program

Source: California State Controller's Office

The full list of federal grant funding (revenue) directed to special districts is included in Appendix D.

## Federal Grant Expenditures by the State

The California Department of Finance, on behalf of the California State government, is responsible for collecting federal expenditure information each year from State departments and agencies that received federal dollars in accordance with the Single Audit Act of 1984 (as amended in 1996) and the OMB's Uniform Guidance. This information is provided for the fiscal year ending on June 30<sup>th</sup>, unlike the federal fiscal year used elsewhere in this report.

The State government reported federal expenditures of over \$93.7 billion in FY 2018, representing the vast majority of the estimated \$101 billion allocated to the state. The federal agency providing the largest source of funding was HHS at over \$65.8 billion, over two-thirds of all federal expenditures by the State.

Agency	Expenditures (\$)
HHS	65,810,733,686
USDA	10,730,317,237
DOL	6,243,847,067
DOT	4,698,057,276
ED	4,379,389,358
DHS	743,945,474
DOJ	240,104,072
SSA	227,205,146
VA	164,616,303
DOI	125,538,408
DOD	124,061,660
HUD	83,992,203
EPA	48,184,798
CNCS	27,690,995
DOC	19,336,138
NEA	13,628,534
EAC	11,630,146
GSA	9,187,023
DOE	5,062,231
EEOC	2,588,511
EOP	2,190,560
SBA	754,708
TREAS	25,039
Total	93,712,086,573

Table 11: FY 2018 Federal Expenditures by the State by Federal Agency Source

Source: California Department of Finance

The largest single federal program expenditure is the HHS Medical Assistance Program (CFDA 93.778) that provides Medicare and Medicaid payments. This program totals \$53.5 billion, or more than half of all federal expenditures of the state. Table 12 below lists the top ten federal programs in terms of expenditures in FY 2018, and Appendix E lists all State expenditures of federal funds by Catalog of Federal Domestic Assistance (CFDA) program number.

Agency	CFDA	Federal Program	Expenditures (\$)
HHS	93.778	Medical Assistance Program	53,505,016,293
USDA	10.551	Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP)	6,426,732,130
DOL	17.225	Unemployment Insurance	5,675,586,822
DOT	20.205	Highway Planning and Construction	4,407,369,130
HHS	93.558	Temporary Assistance for Needy Families (TANF) State Programs	3,410,555,144
HHS	93.767	Children's Health Insurance Program	3,231,082,495
ED	84.01	Title I Grants to Local Educational Agencies	1,814,784,601
USDA	10.555	National School Lunch Program (NSLP)	1,745,097,185
HHS	93.658	Foster Care Title IV-E	1,391,566,947
ED	84.027	Special Education – Grants to States	1,196,218,370

Table 12: FY 2018 Federal Expenditures by the State, Top Ten Programs

Source: California Department of Finance

There are over 60 State agencies and departments that spent an estimated \$92.4 billion in federal funds in FY 2018. The full list of State agencies/departments and their federal expenditures are listed in Appendix F. These agencies/departments are organized into eleven areas of government, and these areas are listed in Table 13 with the total federal expenditures for each (in thousands of dollars).

Table 13: FY 2018 Federal Expenditures by State Departments by Area of Government

Area of Government	Expenditures (Dollars in Thousands)
Health and Human Services	66,911,825
Education	12,705,553
Labor and Workforce Development	6,132,496
Transportation	4,423,966
Legislative, Judicial, and Executive	1,174,162
Natural Resources	315,721
General Government	305,155
Environmental Protection	237,464
Business, Consumer Services, & Housing	82,811
Corrections and Rehabilitation	61,652
Government Operations	21,016
Total	92,371,821

Source: California Department of Finance

## Federal Grant Applications Submitted

State agencies and departments applied for 466 federal grants in FY 2018, most of which were successfully awarded based on data reported by each agency/department. The majority of these grants were competitive project grants. The Department of Fish and Wildlife applied for and was awarded the greatest number of federal grants with 100 applications and 98 awards. The full summary of applications by department is listed in Appendix G.

Block Grant Applica- tions	Block Grant Awards	Grant	Grant		Grant	Cooperative Agreement Applications	Cooperative Agreement Awards
10	10	87	87	324	255	45	46

Table 14: FY 2018 Federal Grant Applications Submitted	by the State of California
--	----------------------------

Source: Governor's Office of Planning and Research

Not included in this table is the University of California system, which submitted a total of 10,597 proposals for federal contracts and grants in FY 2018, of which 4,441 (42%) have been awarded to date.

There were over 2,200 grant opportunities open on grants.gov during FY2018, excluding sole source awards and grants not eligible for California entities. Requests for information on California applications and awards were requested for all of these opportunities, and competition results were received at the time of printing for 513 grant programs<sup>7</sup>. Of those grants for which competitive statistics were provided, California entities applied to at least 357 grant programs and were awarded grants in 248 grant programs (some programs of which awarded multiple individual grants to California entities).

## **Training Sessions**

There was one training session provided during the FY 2018 report year in September 2018, which was described in the previous annual report. This online webinar titled "How to Limit Audit Findings" was attended by 128 attendees out of 165 registrants. The training discussed common audit findings, how to avoid them, and best practices for managing federal grant agreements.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>7</sup> The NASA ROSES grant program has over 100 different grants that were summarized into one program for these purposes.

## Appendix A: FY 2018 School Federal Revenues

This table reflects over a billion more dollars in revenue than in the summaries listed in Tables 3 through 6 owing to different data sources.

Code	County	District	Federal Revenues (\$)
0110017	Alameda	Alameda County Office of Education	4,656,384
0140410	Alameda	Tri-Valley ROP JPA	194,525
0140428	Alameda	Eden Area ROP JPA	119,725
0161119	Alameda	Alameda Unified	6,265,873
0161127	Alameda	Albany City Unified	5,933,672
0161143	Alameda	Berkeley Unified	7,882,140
0161150	Alameda	Castro Valley Unified	10,492,014
0161168	Alameda	Emery Unified	1,508,783
0161176	Alameda	Fremont Unified	18,049,386
0161192	Alameda	Hayward Unified	29,528,894
0161200	Alameda	Livermore Valley Joint Unified	6,588,774
0161218	Alameda	Mountain House Elementary	31,927
0161234	Alameda	Newark Unified	3,852,737
0161242	Alameda	New Haven Unified	8,947,493
0161259	Alameda	Oakland Unified	67,215,945
0161275	Alameda	Piedmont City Unified	1,178,048
0161291	Alameda	San Leandro Unified	7,809,796
0161309	Alameda	San Lorenzo Unified	9,818,684
0175093	Alameda	Dublin Unified	2,340,849
0175101	Alameda	Pleasanton Unified	8,047,851
0175119	Alameda	Sunol Glen Unified	91,998
0210025	Alpine	Alpine County Office of Education	230,031
0261333	Alpine	Alpine County Unified	473,008
0310033	Amador	Amador County Office of Education	1,242,758
0373981	Amador	Amador County Unified	2,080,465
0410041	Butte	Butte County Office of Education	27,876,215
0461382	Butte	Bangor Union Elementary	105,719
0461408	Butte	Biggs Unified	591,165
0461424	Butte	Chico Unified	11,343,587
0461432	Butte	Durham Unified	491,450
0461440	Butte	Feather Falls Union Elementary	26,253
0461457	Butte	Golden Feather Union Elementary	122,153
0461499	Butte	Manzanita Elementary	214,278
0461507	Butte	Oroville City Elementary	2,732,140

Table 15: FY 2018 Federal Revenues to California Schools

Code	County	District	Federal Revenues (\$)
0461515	Butte	Oroville Union High	2,035,345
0461523	Butte	Palermo Union Elementary	1,320,485
0461531	Butte	Paradise Unified	3,629,597
0461549	Butte	Thermalito Union Elementary	3,840,349
0473379	Butte	Pioneer Union Elementary	112,710
0475507	Butte	Gridley Unified	1,734,962
0510058	Calaveras	Calaveras County Office of Education	1,845,719
0561556	Calaveras	Bret Harte Union High	313,247
0561564	Calaveras	Calaveras Unified	2,252,392
0561572	Calaveras	Mark Twain Union Elementary	492,504
0561580	Calaveras	Vallecito Union	497,667
0610066	Colusa	Colusa County Office of Education	4,735,927
0661598	Colusa	Colusa Unified	955,234
0661606	Colusa	Maxwell Unified	272,457
0661614	Colusa	Pierce Joint Unified	1,018,255
0661622	Colusa	Williams Unified	1,795,832
0710074	Contra Costa	Contra Costa County Office of Education	3,671,157
0740782	Contra Costa	Contra Costa Selpa	14,613,090
0761630	Contra Costa	Acalanes Union High	1,670,111
0761648	Contra Costa	Antioch Unified	15,999,844
0761655	Contra Costa	Brentwood Union Elementary	4,091,285
0761663	Contra Costa	Byron Union Elementary	771,236
0761671	Contra Costa	Canyon Elementary	47,989
0761697	Contra Costa	John Swett Unified	1,452,848
0761705	Contra Costa	Knightsen Elementary	314,691
0761713	Contra Costa	Lafayette Elementary	763,083
0761721	Contra Costa	Liberty Union High	3,055,298
0761739	Contra Costa	Martinez Unified	2,157,819
0761747	Contra Costa	Moraga Elementary	406,080
0761754	Contra Costa	Mt. Diablo Unified	28,877,094
0761762	Contra Costa	Oakley Union Elementary	2,882,288
0761770	Contra Costa	Orinda Union Elementary	483,170
0761788	Contra Costa	Pittsburg Unified	10,558,527
0761796	Contra Costa	West Contra Costa Unified	38,918,108
0761804	Contra Costa	San Ramon Valley Unified	7,410,582
0761812	Contra Costa	Walnut Creek Elementary	1,212,836
0810082	Del Norte	Del Norte County Office of Education	982,936
0861820	Del Norte	Del Norte County Unified	5,601,019
0910090	El Dorado	El Dorado County Office of Education	31,904,247
0961838	El Dorado	Buckeye Union Elementary	1,576,781

Code	County	District	Federal Revenues (\$)
0961846	El Dorado	Camino Union Elementary	296,666
0961853	El Dorado	El Dorado Union High	2,459,432
0961879	El Dorado	Gold Oak Union Elementary	237,552
0961887	El Dorado	Gold Trail Union Elementary	247,246
0961895	El Dorado	Indian Diggings Elementary	17,469
0961903	El Dorado	Lake Tahoe Unified	3,034,911
0961911	El Dorado	Latrobe	82,935
0961929	El Dorado	Mother Lode Union Elementary	801,408
0961945	El Dorado	Pioneer Union Elementary	276,499
0961952	El Dorado	Placerville Union Elementary	930,973
0961960	El Dorado	Pollock Pines Elementary	463,968
0961978	El Dorado	Rescue Union Elementary	1,196,437
0961986	El Dorado	Silver Fork Elementary	21,533
0973783	El Dorado	Black Oak Mine Unified	792,656
1010108	Fresno	Fresno County Office of Education	42,501,509
1040980	Fresno	Central Valley Support Services JPA	1,689,636
1061994	Fresno	Alvina Elementary	93,319
1062026	Fresno	Big Creek Elementary	174,121
1062042	Fresno	Burrel Union Elementary	220,894
1062109	Fresno	Clay Joint Elementary	111,115
1062117	Fresno	Clovis Unified	28,408,338
1062125	Fresno	Coalinga-Huron Unified	7,115,067
1062158	Fresno	Fowler Unified	3,108,443
1062166	Fresno	Fresno Unified	128,608,173
1062240	Fresno	Kingsburg Elementary Charter	1,866,267
1062257	Fresno	Kingsburg Joint Union High	854,445
1062265	Fresno	Kings Canyon Joint Unified	13,610,358
1062281	Fresno	Laton Joint Unified	943,409
1062323	Fresno	Monroe Elementary	303,228
1062331	Fresno	Orange Center	588,656
1062356	Fresno	Pacific Union Elementary	536,636
1062364	Fresno	Parlier Unified	6,802,763
1062372	Fresno	Pine Ridge Elementary	47,522
1062380	Fresno	Raisin City Elementary	785,973
1062414	Fresno	Sanger Unified	13,665,079
1062430	Fresno	Selma Unified	9,892,030
1062513	Fresno	Washington Colony Elementary	619,648
1062539	Fresno	West Park Elementary	721,254
1062547	Fresno	Westside Elementary	532,517
1073809	Fresno	Firebaugh-Las Deltas Unified	4,120,767

Code	County	District	Federal Revenues (\$)
1073965	Fresno	Central Unified	16,515,520
1073999	Fresno	Kerman Unified	5,996,353
1075127	Fresno	Mendota Unified	5,897,255
1075234	Fresno	Golden Plains Unified	3,390,054
1075275	Fresno	Sierra Unified	1,360,969
1075408	Fresno	Riverdale Joint Unified	2,203,031
1075598	Fresno	Caruthers Unified	2,297,958
1076778	Fresno	Washington Unified	4,617,133
1110116	Glenn	Glenn County Office of Education	5,352,970
1162554	Glenn	Capay Joint Union Elementary	91,735
1162596	Glenn	Lake Elementary	113,636
1162638	Glenn	Plaza Elementary	114,306
1162646	Glenn	Princeton Joint Unified	118,651
1162653	Glenn	Stony Creek Joint Unified	374,783
1162661	Glenn	Willows Unified	1,056,955
1175481	Glenn	Orland Joint Unified	2,170,903
1176562	Glenn	Hamilton Unified	742,718
1210124	Humboldt	Humboldt County Office of Education	6,859,749
1262679	Humboldt	Arcata Elementary	1,215,949
1262687	Humboldt	Northern Humboldt Union High	1,293,368
1262695	Humboldt	Big Lagoon Union Elementary	32,025
1262703	Humboldt	Blue Lake Union Elementary	237,462
1262729	Humboldt	Bridgeville Elementary	65,456
1262737	Humboldt	Cuddeback Union Elementary	95,445
1262745	Humboldt	Cutten Elementary	541,651
1262794	Humboldt	Fieldbrook Elementary	84,057
1262810	Humboldt	Fortuna Union High	691,720
1262828	Humboldt	Freshwater Elementary	196,047
1262836	Humboldt	Garfield Elementary	42,881
1262851	Humboldt	Green Point Elementary	19,552
1262885	Humboldt	Hydesville Elementary	94,593
1262893	Humboldt	Jacoby Creek Elementary	151,314
1262901	Humboldt	Klamath-Trinity Joint Unified	6,863,019
1262919	Humboldt	Kneeland Elementary	22,464
1262927	Humboldt	Loleta Union Elementary	406,798
1262935	Humboldt	Maple Creek Elementary	31,759
1262950	Humboldt	McKinleyville Union Elementary	946,667
1262968	Humboldt	Orick Elementary	27,784
1262976	Humboldt	Pacific Union Elementary	382,110
1262984	Humboldt	Peninsula Union	71,828

Code	County	District	Federal Revenues (\$)
1263008	Humboldt	Rio Dell Elementary	348,060
1263024	Humboldt	Scotia Union Elementary	165,645
1263032	Humboldt	South Bay Union Elementary	892,786
1263040	Humboldt	Southern Humboldt Joint Unified	563,595
1263057	Humboldt	Trinidad Union Elementary	204,660
1275374	Humboldt	Ferndale Unified	825,148
1275382	Humboldt	Mattole Unified	117,805
1275515	Humboldt	Eureka City Schools	6,075,110
1276802	Humboldt	Fortuna Elementary	1,375,392
1310132	Imperial	Imperial County Office of Education	26,802,156
1340212	Imperial	Imperial Valley ROP JPA	831,610
1363073	Imperial	Brawley Elementary	5,548,188
1363081	Imperial	Brawley Union High	1,798,133
1363099	Imperial	Calexico Unified	12,902,635
1363107	Imperial	Calipatria Unified	1,819,550
1363115	Imperial	Central Union High	4,249,028
1363123	Imperial	El Centro Elementary	8,088,659
1363131	Imperial	Heber Elementary	1,733,572
1363149	Imperial	Holtville Unified	2,555,168
1363164	Imperial	Imperial Unified	2,378,319
1363172	Imperial	Magnolia Union Elementary	42,368
1363180	Imperial	McCabe Union Elementary	471,052
1363198	Imperial	Meadows Union Elementary	969,570
1363206	Imperial	Mulberry Elementary	50,847
1363214	Imperial	San Pasqual Valley Unified	4,963,514
1363222	Imperial	Seeley Union Elementary	599,310
1363230	Imperial	Westmorland Union Elementary	774,343
1410140	Inyo	Inyo County Office of Education	3,093,739
1463248	Inyo	Big Pine Unified	716,376
1463271	Inyo	Death Valley Unified	86,563
1463289	Inyo	Lone Pine Unified	475,522
1463297	Inyo	Owens Valley Unified	116,393
1463305	Inyo	Round Valley Joint Elementary	135,843
1476687	Inyo	Bishop Unified	2,330,902
1510157	Kern	Kern County Office of Education	74,009,873
1563313	Kern	Arvin Union	6,000,645
1563321	Kern	Bakersfield City	50,931,058
1563339	Kern	Beardsley Elementary	2,474,589
1563347	Kern	Belridge Elementary	22,238
1563354	Kern	Blake Elementary	21,547

Code	County	District	Federal Revenues (\$)
1563362	Kern	Panama-Buena Vista Union	18,056,147
1563370	Kern	Buttonwillow Union Elementary	558,185
1563388	Kern	Caliente Union Elementary	69,119
1563404	Kern	Delano Union Elementary	11,345,158
1563412	Kern	Delano Joint Union High	7,238,240
1563420	Kern	Di Giorgio Elementary	350,359
1563438	Kern	Edison Elementary	1,887,462
1563446	Kern	Elk Hills Elementary	104,436
1563461	Kern	Fairfax Elementary	3,896,785
1563479	Kern	Fruitvale Elementary	1,906,461
1563487	Kern	General Shafter Elementary	166,800
1563503	Kern	Greenfield Union	11,676,314
1563529	Kern	Kern High	43,552,758
1563545	Kern	Kernville Union Elementary	1,542,804
1563552	Kern	Lakeside Union	1,095,480
1563560	Kern	Lamont Elementary	6,011,675
1563578	Kern	Richland Union Elementary	4,491,763
1563586	Kern	Linns Valley-Poso Flat Union	97,057
1563594	Kern	Lost Hills Union Elementary	1,524,971
1563610	Kern	Maple Elementary	161,654
1563628	Kern	Maricopa Unified	499,309
1563651	Kern	McKittrick Elementary	16,915
1563669	Kern	Midway Elementary	55,140
1563677	Kern	Mojave Unified	2,996,261
1563685	Kern	Muroc Joint Unified	12,924,835
1563693	Kern	Norris Elementary	1,148,121
1563719	Kern	Pond Union Elementary	314,046
1563750	Kern	Rosedale Union Elementary	2,309,362
1563768	Kern	Semitropic Elementary	142,203
1563776	Kern	Southern Kern Unified	4,031,448
1563784	Kern	South Fork Union	525,054
1563792	Kern	Standard Elementary	3,965,231
1563800	Kern	Taft City	3,123,738
1563818	Kern	Taft Union High	274,997
1563826	Kern	Tehachapi Unified	2,877,561
1563834	Kern	Vineland Elementary	1,186,153
1563842	Kern	Wasco Union Elementary	6,255,485
1563859	Kern	Wasco Union High	1,913,635
1573544	Kern	Rio Bravo-Greeley Union Elementary	792,723
1573742	Kern	Sierra Sands Unified	24,514,165

Code	County	District	Federal Revenues (\$)
1573908	Kern	McFarland Unified	4,858,280
1575168	Kern	El Tejon Unified	789,326
1610165	Kings	Kings County Office of Education	9,989,602
1663875	Kings	Armona Union Elementary	2,240,832
1663883	Kings	Central Union Elementary	8,743,866
1663891	Kings	Corcoran Joint Unified	4,403,468
1663917	Kings	Hanford Elementary	7,065,541
1663925	Kings	Hanford Joint Union High	2,627,454
1663933	Kings	Island Union Elementary	247,234
1663941	Kings	Kings River-Hardwick Union Elementary	202,276
1663958	Kings	Kit Carson Union Elementary	478,960
1663966	Kings	Lakeside Union Elementary	565,075
1663974	Kings	Lemoore Union Elementary	2,781,714
1663982	Kings	Lemoore Union High	1,579,655
1663990	Kings	Pioneer Union Elementary	966,288
1673932	Kings	Reef-Sunset Unified	4,454,063
1710173	Lake	Lake County Office of Education	3,601,360
1764014	Lake	Kelseyville Unified	1,949,442
1764022	Lake	Konocti Unified	4,591,614
1764030	Lake	Lakeport Unified	1,403,624
1764048	Lake	Lucerne Elementary	424,557
1764055	Lake	Middletown Unified	1,405,996
1776976	Lake	Upper Lake Unified	990,037
1810181	Lassen	Lassen County Office of Education	2,530,221
1864089	Lassen	Big Valley Joint Unified	193,134
1864105	Lassen	Janesville Union Elementary	193,730
1864113	Lassen	Johnstonville Elementary	107,386
1864139	Lassen	Lassen Union High	315,415
1864162	Lassen	Ravendale-Termo Elementary	12,331
1864170	Lassen	Richmond Elementary	90,222
1864188	Lassen	Shaffer Union Elementary	192,387
1864196	Lassen	Susanville Elementary	960,257
1864204	Lassen	Westwood Unified	167,152
1875036	Lassen	Fort Sage Unified	135,308
1910199	Los Angeles	Los Angeles County Office of Education	276,779,800
1940154	Los Angeles	East San Gabriel Valley ROP	1,993,133
1940162	Los Angeles	Tri-Cities ROP	13,800
1940196	Los Angeles	Southern California ROP	25,034
1940709	Los Angeles	Santa Clarita VIIy Sch Food Svs Agency JPA	5,980,876
1964212	Los Angeles	ABC Unified	18,690,425

Code	County	District	Federal Revenues (\$)
1964246	Los Angeles	Antelope Valley Union High	22,647,636
1964261	Los Angeles	Arcadia Unified	4,286,236
1964279	Los Angeles	Azusa Unified	12,275,602
1964287	Los Angeles	Baldwin Park Unified	35,191,892
1964295	Los Angeles	Bassett Unified	10,499,911
1964303	Los Angeles	Bellflower Unified	11,510,177
1964311	Los Angeles	Beverly Hills Unified	1,616,500
1964329	Los Angeles	Bonita Unified	5,798,966
1964337	Los Angeles	Burbank Unified	8,356,774
1964345	Los Angeles	Castaic Union	1,142,464
1964352	Los Angeles	Centinela Valley Union High	10,476,767
1964378	Los Angeles	Charter Oak Unified	3,747,945
1964394	Los Angeles	Claremont Unified	3,822,214
1964436	Los Angeles	Covina-Valley Unified	29,126,209
1964444	Los Angeles	Culver City Unified	8,050,108
1964451	Los Angeles	Downey Unified	25,094,379
1964469	Los Angeles	Duarte Unified	4,213,010
1964477	Los Angeles	Eastside Union Elementary	3,789,971
1964485	Los Angeles	East Whittier City Elementary	6,765,021
1964501	Los Angeles	El Monte City	22,791,186
1964519	Los Angeles	El Monte Union High	12,076,922
1964527	Los Angeles	El Rancho Unified	8,132,857
1964535	Los Angeles	El Segundo Unified	1,021,083
1964550	Los Angeles	Garvey Elementary	13,785,466
1964568	Los Angeles	Glendale Unified	24,392,244
1964576	Los Angeles	Glendora Unified	3,788,375
1964584	Los Angeles	Gorman Joint	31,518
1964592	Los Angeles	Hawthorne	11,165,755
1964600	Los Angeles	Hermosa Beach City Elementary	258,100
1964626	Los Angeles	Hughes-Elizabeth Lakes Union Elementary	203,247
1964634	Los Angeles	Inglewood Unified	15,542,813
1964642	Los Angeles	Keppel Union Elementary	2,725,634
1964659	Los Angeles	La Canada Unified	920,483
1964667	Los Angeles	Lancaster Elementary	16,312,430
1964683	Los Angeles	Las Virgenes Unified	5,909,995
1964691	Los Angeles	Lawndale Elementary	23,851,839
1964709	Los Angeles	Lennox	10,084,174
1964717	Los Angeles	Little Lake City Elementary	4,290,258
1964725	Los Angeles	Long Beach Unified	113,172,064
1964733	Los Angeles	Los Angeles Unified	1,097,065,245

Code	County	District	Federal Revenues (\$)
1964758	Los Angeles	Los Nietos	2,407,181
1964766	Los Angeles	Lowell Joint	1,995,289
1964774	Los Angeles	Lynwood Unified	15,042,155
1964790	Los Angeles	Monrovia Unified	6,045,059
1964808	Los Angeles	Montebello Unified	45,946,574
1964816	Los Angeles	Mountain View Elementary	19,333,050
1964832	Los Angeles	Newhall	3,057,367
1964840	Los Angeles	Norwalk-La Mirada Unified	31,213,611
1964857	Los Angeles	Palmdale Elementary	57,240,872
1964865	Los Angeles	Palos Verdes Peninsula Unified	2,683,502
1964873	Los Angeles	Paramount Unified	19,323,577
1964881	Los Angeles	Pasadena Unified	29,397,027
1964907	Los Angeles	Pomona Unified	75,374,512
1964931	Los Angeles	Rosemead Elementary	3,942,316
1964964	Los Angeles	San Marino Unified	964,760
1964980	Los Angeles	Santa Monica-Malibu Unified	9,717,280
1964998	Los Angeles	Saugus Union	12,290,480
1965029	Los Angeles	South Pasadena Unified	1,954,583
1965037	Los Angeles	South Whittier Elementary	3,891,602
1965045	Los Angeles	Sulphur Springs Union	2,556,489
1965052	Los Angeles	Temple City Unified	3,313,102
1965060	Los Angeles	Torrance Unified	16,322,665
1965078	Los Angeles	Valle Lindo Elementary	1,010,804
1965094	Los Angeles	West Covina Unified	9,445,345
1965102	Los Angeles	Westside Union Elementary	4,436,256
1965110	Los Angeles	Whittier City Elementary	6,686,483
1965128	Los Angeles	Whittier Union High	19,930,262
1965136	Los Angeles	William S. Hart Union High	9,960,093
1965151	Los Angeles	Wilsona Elementary	1,991,298
1973437	Los Angeles	Compton Unified	34,266,410
1973445	Los Angeles	Hacienda la Puente Unified	26,427,844
1973452	Los Angeles	Rowland Unified	19,436,309
1973460	Los Angeles	Walnut Valley Unified	5,386,166
1975291	Los Angeles	San Gabriel Unified	4,852,151
1975309	Los Angeles	Acton-Agua Dulce Unified	1,216,870
1975333	Los Angeles	Manhattan Beach Unified	2,169,335
1975341	Los Angeles	Redondo Beach Unified	5,478,629
1975663	Los Angeles	SBE - New West Charter	106,208
1975713	Los Angeles	Alhambra Unified	32,037,233
1976869	Los Angeles	Wiseburn Unified	1,365,602

Code	County	District	Federal Revenues (\$)
2010207	Madera	Madera County Superintendent of Schools	12,145,153
2065177	Madera	Alview-Dairyland Union Elementary	401,648
2065185	Madera	Bass Lake Joint Union Elementary	542,869
2065193	Madera	Chowchilla Elementary	2,621,337
2065201	Madera	Chowchilla Union High	1,017,819
2065243	Madera	Madera Unified	28,482,922
2065276	Madera	Raymond-Knowles Union Elementary	119,911
2075580	Madera	Golden Valley Unified	830,080
2075606	Madera	Chawanakee Unified	676,683
2076414	Madera	Yosemite Unified	1,230,268
2110215	Marin	Marin County Office of Education	8,138,037
2165300	Marin	Bolinas-Stinson Union	336,888
2165318	Marin	Miller Creek Elementary	578,404
2165334	Marin	Kentfield Elementary	216,392
2165342	Marin	Laguna Joint Elementary	18,276
2165359	Marin	Lagunitas Elementary	93,508
2165367	Marin	Larkspur-Corte Madera	495,822
2165375	Marin	Lincoln Elementary	17,685
2165391	Marin	Mill Valley Elementary	801,148
2165409	Marin	Nicasio	20,215
2165417	Marin	Novato Unified	4,397,624
2165425	Marin	Reed Union Elementary	286,063
2165433	Marin	Ross Elementary	73,247
2165458	Marin	San Rafael City Elementary	4,187,477
2165466	Marin	San Rafael City High	1,391,490
2165474	Marin	Sausalito Marin City	531,362
2165482	Marin	Tamalpais Union High	1,151,759
2173361	Marin	Shoreline Unified	2,178,971
2175002	Marin	Ross Valley Elementary	545,265
2210223	Mariposa	Mariposa County Office of Education	816,600
2265532	Mariposa	Mariposa County Unified	1,555,745
2310231	Mendocino	Mendocino County Office of Education	4,866,715
2365540	Mendocino	Anderson Valley Unified	755,424
2365565	Mendocino	Fort Bragg Unified	2,011,709
2365573	Mendocino	Manchester Union Elementary	61,757
2365581	Mendocino	Mendocino Unified	276,282
2365607	Mendocino	Round Valley Unified	2,541,324
2365615	Mendocino	Ukiah Unified	7,414,162
2365623	Mendocino	Willits Unified	1,851,671
2373866	Mendocino	Potter Valley Community Unified	286,505

Code	County	District	Federal Revenues (\$)
2373916	Mendocino	Laytonville Unified	467,214
2375218	Mendocino	Leggett Valley Unified	124,489
2376349	Mendocino	Arena Union Elementary/Point Arena Joint Union High	550,785
2410249	Merced	Merced County Office of Education	41,437,934
2465631	Merced	Atwater Elementary	6,696,501
2465649	Merced	Ballico-Cressey Elementary	423,735
2465680	Merced	El Nido Elementary	248,054
2465698	Merced	Hilmar Unified	1,828,348
2465722	Merced	Le Grand Union Elementary	626,332
2465730	Merced	Le Grand Union High	960,902
2465748	Merced	Livingston Union	3,786,372
2465755	Merced	Los Banos Unified	10,033,318
2465763	Merced	McSwain Union Elementary	437,974
2465771	Merced	Merced City Elementary	14,336,888
2465789	Merced	Merced Union High	12,220,376
2465813	Merced	Plainsburg Union Elementary	84,260
2465821	Merced	Planada Elementary	1,328,678
2465839	Merced	Snelling-Merced Falls Union Elementary	108,419
2465862	Merced	Weaver Union	3,755,347
2465870	Merced	Winton	2,888,544
2473619	Merced	Gustine Unified	2,474,190
2473726	Merced	Merced River Union Elementary	176,572
2475317	Merced	Dos Palos Oro Loma Joint Unified	3,462,156
2475366	Merced	Delhi Unified	3,302,969
2510256	Modoc	Modoc County Office of Education	2,492,329
2565896	Modoc	Surprise Valley Joint Unified	168,457
2573585	Modoc	Modoc Joint Unified	1,073,711
2573593	Modoc	Tulelake Basin Joint Unified	535,793
2610264	Mono	Mono County Office of Education	1,030,277
2673668	Mono	Eastern Sierra Unified	1,045,099
2673692	Mono	Mammoth Unified	1,512,915
2710272	Monterey	Monterey County Office of Education	47,150,048
2765961	Monterey	Alisal Union	12,539,775
2765979	Monterey	Bradley Union Elementary	44,292
2765987	Monterey	Carmel Unified	798,061
2765995	Monterey	Chualar Union	355,841
2766027	Monterey	Graves Elementary	22,903
2766035	Monterey	Greenfield Union Elementary	5,008,196
2766050	Monterey	King City Union	2,722,838

Code	County	District	Federal Revenues (\$)
2766068	Monterey	South Monterey County Joint Union High	1,914,872
2766076	Monterey	Lagunita Elementary	46,187
2766084	Monterey	Mission Union Elementary	36,782
2766092	Monterey	Monterey Peninsula Unified	11,403,340
2766134	Monterey	Pacific Grove Unified	1,003,564
2766142	Monterey	Salinas City Elementary	12,528,839
2766159	Monterey	Salinas Union High	14,471,060
2766167	Monterey	San Antonio Union Elementary	263,897
2766175	Monterey	San Ardo Union Elementary	253,147
2766183	Monterey	San Lucas Union Elementary	205,621
2766191	Monterey	Santa Rita Union Elementary	2,914,200
2766225	Monterey	Spreckels Union Elementary	213,579
2766233	Monterey	Washington Union Elementary	175,846
2773825	Monterey	North Monterey County Unified	5,741,136
2775150	Monterey	Big Sur Unified	40,477
2775440	Monterey	Soledad Unified	6,044,676
2775473	Monterey	Gonzales Unified	2,967,704
2810280	Napa	Napa County Office of Education	14,532,067
2866241	Napa	Calistoga Joint Unified	806,734
2866258	Napa	Howell Mountain Elementary	120,229
2866266	Napa	Napa Valley Unified	12,611,543
2866282	Napa	Pope Valley Union Elementary	19,076
2866290	Napa	Saint Helena Unified	1,401,215
2910298	Nevada	Nevada County Office of Education	3,726,172
2966316	Nevada	Chicago Park Elementary	86,525
2966324	Nevada	Clear Creek Elementary	96,406
2966332	Nevada	Grass Valley Elementary	2,373,531
2966340	Nevada	Nevada City Elementary	396,829
2966357	Nevada	Nevada Joint Union High	1,779,353
2966373	Nevada	Pleasant Ridge Union Elementary	566,773
2966407	Nevada	Union Hill Elementary	314,164
2966415	Nevada	Twin Ridges Elementary	183,755
2976877	Nevada	Penn Valley Union Elementary	506,637
3010306	Orange	Orange County Department of Education	49,081,264
3040063	Orange	North Orange County ROP JPA	50,410
3040097	Orange	Greater Anaheim SELPA JPA	278,462
3066423	Orange	Anaheim Elementary	14,272,092
3066431	Orange	Anaheim Union High	37,689,775
3066449	Orange	Brea-Olinda Unified	2,771,635
3066456	Orange	Buena Park Elementary	6,396,650

Code	County	District	Federal Revenues (\$)
3066464	Orange	Capistrano Unified	23,607,633
3066472	Orange	Centralia Elementary	4,549,253
3066480	Orange	Cypress Elementary	2,516,278
3066498	Orange	Fountain Valley Elementary	2,241,962
3066506	Orange	Fullerton Elementary	10,493,722
3066514	Orange	Fullerton Joint Union High	9,094,550
3066522	Orange	Garden Grove Unified	52,819,269
3066530	Orange	Huntington Beach City Elementary	3,210,329
3066548	Orange	Huntington Beach Union High	16,800,423
3066555	Orange	Laguna Beach Unified	1,062,505
3066563	Orange	La Habra City Elementary	4,965,169
3066589	Orange	Magnolia Elementary	8,225,310
3066597	Orange	Newport-Mesa Unified	18,062,446
3066613	Orange	Ocean View	6,903,344
3066621	Orange	Orange Unified	20,016,669
3066647	Orange	Placentia-Yorba Linda Unified	19,404,119
3066670	Orange	Santa Ana Unified	88,940,781
3066696	Orange	Savanna Elementary	2,471,995
3066746	Orange	Westminster	10,347,858
3073635	Orange	Saddleback Valley Unified	15,157,772
3073643	Orange	Tustin Unified	14,551,074
3073650	Orange	Irvine Unified	15,141,182
3073924	Orange	Los Alamitos Unified	6,872,981
3110314	Placer	Placer County Office of Education	18,224,843
3166761	Placer	Ackerman Charter	197,228
3166779	Placer	Alta-Dutch Flat Union Elementary	101,401
3166787	Placer	Auburn Union Elementary	1,624,055
3166795	Placer	Colfax Elementary	283,027
3166803	Placer	Dry Creek Joint Elementary	2,194,741
3166829	Placer	Eureka Union	844,244
3166837	Placer	Foresthill Union Elementary	267,938
3166845	Placer	Loomis Union Elementary	840,535
3166852	Placer	Newcastle Elementary	221,987
3166886	Placer	Placer Hills Union Elementary	393,419
3166894	Placer	Placer Union High	1,649,936
3166910	Placer	Roseville City Elementary	7,457,636
3166928	Placer	Roseville Joint Union High	4,156,896
3166944	Placer	Tahoe-Truckee Unified	2,380,932
3166951	Placer	Western Placer Unified	3,713,143
3175085	Placer	Rocklin Unified	4,361,937

Code	County	District	Federal Revenues (\$)
3210322	Plumas	Plumas County Office of Education	1,329,771
3266969	Plumas	Plumas Unified	2,890,943
3310330	Riverside	Riverside County Office of Education	88,116,043
3366977	Riverside	Alvord Unified	19,372,733
3366985	Riverside	Banning Unified	7,383,699
3366993	Riverside	Beaumont Unified	9,152,833
3367033	Riverside	Corona-Norco Unified	37,266,307
3367041	Riverside	Desert Center Unified	41,931
3367058	Riverside	Desert Sands Unified	26,973,181
3367082	Riverside	Hemet Unified	30,195,957
3367090	Riverside	Jurupa Unified	19,610,393
3367116	Riverside	Menifee Union Elementary	6,005,957
3367124	Riverside	Moreno Valley Unified	40,097,580
3367157	Riverside	Nuview Union	1,942,031
3367173	Riverside	Palm Springs Unified	30,927,818
3367181	Riverside	Palo Verde Unified	5,046,168
3367199	Riverside	Perris Elementary	12,335,125
3367207	Riverside	Perris Union High	12,021,894
3367215	Riverside	Riverside Unified	47,048,229
3367231	Riverside	Romoland Elementary	5,269,017
3367249	Riverside	San Jacinto Unified	13,552,777
3373676	Riverside	Coachella Valley Unified	36,866,667
3375176	Riverside	Lake Elsinore Unified	21,908,112
3375192	Riverside	Temecula Valley Unified	12,342,012
3375200	Riverside	Murrieta Valley Unified	12,433,519
3375242	Riverside	Val Verde Unified	72,751,635
3410348	Sacramento	Sacramento County Office of Education	24,908,026
3467280	Sacramento	Arcohe Union Elementary	418,979
3467314	Sacramento	Elk Grove Unified	63,034,784
3467322	Sacramento	Elverta Joint Elementary	224,350
3467330	Sacramento	Folsom-Cordova Unified	15,085,079
3467348	Sacramento	Galt Joint Union Elementary	4,485,625
3467355	Sacramento	Galt Joint Union High	1,999,626
3467413	Sacramento	River Delta Joint Unified	1,857,969
3467421	Sacramento	Robla Elementary	2,725,176
3467439	Sacramento	Sacramento City Unified	85,896,764
3467447	Sacramento	San Juan Unified	49,710,776
3473973	Sacramento	Center Joint Unified	4,388,524
3475283	Sacramento	Natomas Unified	9,011,966
3476505	Sacramento	Twin Rivers Unified	45,430,980

Code	County	District	Federal Revenues (\$)
3510355	San Benito	San Benito County Office of Education	986,232
3567454	San Benito	Bitterwater-Tully Elementary	26,686
3567462	San Benito	Cienega Union Elementary	21,542
3567470	San Benito	Hollister	6,249,031
3567488	San Benito	Jefferson Elementary	20,870
3567504	San Benito	North County Joint Union Elementary	504,077
3567520	San Benito	Panoche Elementary	15,547
3567538	San Benito	San Benito High	2,509,540
3567553	San Benito	Southside Elementary	176,023
3567561	San Benito	Tres Pinos Union Elementary	41,013
3567579	San Benito	Willow Grove Union Elementary	13,818
3575259	San Benito	Aromas - San Juan Unified	1,011,514
3610363	San Bernardino	San Bernardino County Office of Education	75,918,587
3640048	San Bernardino	Baldy View ROP JPA	221,350
3640055	San Bernardino	Colton-Redlands-Yucaipa ROP JPA	491,554
3667587	San Bernardino	Adelanto Elementary	11,236,041
3667595	San Bernardino	Alta Loma Elementary	2,670,725
3667611	San Bernardino	Barstow Unified	7,772,459
3667637	San Bernardino	Bear Valley Unified	2,229,651
3667645	San Bernardino	Central Elementary	3,260,792
3667652	San Bernardino	Chaffey Joint Union High	19,283,760
3667678	San Bernardino	Chino Valley Unified	19,439,446
3667686	San Bernardino	Colton Joint Unified	25,881,867
3667694	San Bernardino	Cucamonga Elementary	2,402,215
3667702	San Bernardino	Etiwanda Elementary	7,203,759
3667710	San Bernardino	Fontana Unified	49,348,007
3667736	San Bernardino	Helendale Elementary	970,678
3667777	San Bernardino	Morongo Unified	12,175,943
3667785	San Bernardino	Mountain View Elementary	1,326,182
3667793	San Bernardino	Mt. Baldy Joint Elementary	51,495
3667801	San Bernardino	Needles Unified	2,075,610
3667819	San Bernardino	Ontario-Montclair	32,794,272
3667827	San Bernardino	Oro Grande	1,179,251
3667843	San Bernardino	Redlands Unified	16,588,961
3667850	San Bernardino	Rialto Unified	32,344,422
3667868	San Bernardino	Rim of the World Unified	2,778,396
3667876	San Bernardino	San Bernardino City Unified	88,218,187
3667892	San Bernardino	Trona Joint Unified	4,399,770
3667918	San Bernardino	Victor Elementary	15,081,361
3667934	San Bernardino	Victor Valley Union High	17,263,569

Code	County	District	Federal Revenues (\$)
3667959	San Bernardino	Yucaipa-Calimesa Joint Unified	7,662,812
3673858	San Bernardino	Baker Valley Unified	151,276
3673890	San Bernardino	Silver Valley Unified	10,074,614
3673957	San Bernardino	Snowline Joint Unified	6,761,483
3675044	San Bernardino	Hesperia Unified	25,404,979
3675051	San Bernardino	Lucerne Valley Unified	1,368,145
3675069	San Bernardino	Upland Unified	8,408,839
3675077	San Bernardino	Apple Valley Unified	14,158,436
3710371	San Diego	San Diego County Office of Education	87,229,422
3767967	San Diego	Alpine Union Elementary	1,180,336
3767983	San Diego	Borrego Springs Unified	639,965
3767991	San Diego	Cajon Valley Union	16,971,659
3768007	San Diego	Cardiff Elementary	199,715
3768023	San Diego	Chula Vista Elementary	27,659,508
3768031	San Diego	Coronado Unified	3,254,459
3768049	San Diego	Dehesa Elementary	517,931
3768056	San Diego	Del Mar Union Elementary	1,397,071
3768080	San Diego	Encinitas Union Elementary	2,452,313
3768098	San Diego	Escondido Union	20,537,113
3768106	San Diego	Escondido Union High	8,710,775
3768114	San Diego	Fallbrook Union Elementary	24,503,681
3768122	San Diego	Fallbrook Union High	3,772,815
3768130	San Diego	Grossmont Union High	21,893,705
3768155	San Diego	Jamul-Dulzura Union Elementary	724,122
3768163	San Diego	Julian Union Elementary	1,643,319
3768171	San Diego	Julian Union High	164,174
3768189	San Diego	Lakeside Union Elementary	4,055,181
3768197	San Diego	La Mesa-Spring Valley	12,168,260
3768205	San Diego	Lemon Grove	4,577,849
3768213	San Diego	Mountain Empire Unified	2,812,048
3768221	San Diego	National Elementary	8,900,566
3768296	San Diego	Poway Unified	12,368,541
3768304	San Diego	Ramona City Unified	3,888,208
3768312	San Diego	Rancho Santa Fe Elementary	91,672
3768338	San Diego	San Diego Unified	157,351,204
3768346	San Diego	San Dieguito Union High	4,242,709
3768353	San Diego	San Pasqual Union Elementary	284,206
3768361	San Diego	Santee	4,592,229
3768379	San Diego	San Ysidro Elementary	5,830,670
3768387	San Diego	Solana Beach Elementary	939,504

Code	County	District	Federal Revenues (\$)
3768395	San Diego	South Bay Union	9,621,654
3768403	San Diego	Spencer Valley Elementary	404,084
3768411	San Diego	Sweetwater Union High	36,039,248
3768437	San Diego	Vallecitos Elementary	146,227
3768452	San Diego	Vista Unified	24,460,118
3773551	San Diego	Carlsbad Unified	5,974,604
3773569	San Diego	Oceanside Unified	24,153,446
3773791	San Diego	San Marcos Unified	14,480,800
3775416	San Diego	Warner Unified	733,108
3775614	San Diego	Valley Center-Pauma Unified	4,710,115
3776851	San Diego	Bonsall Unified	2,560,466
3810389	San Francisco	San Francisco County Office of Education	14,925,839
3868478	San Francisco	San Francisco Unified	49,826,529
3910397	San Joaquin	San Joaquin County Office of Education	46,977,869
3968486	San Joaquin	Banta Elementary	711,392
3968502	San Joaquin	Escalon Unified	1,897,214
3968544	San Joaquin	Jefferson Elementary	1,059,971
3968569	San Joaquin	Lincoln Unified	7,788,567
3968577	San Joaquin	Linden Unified	2,094,877
3968585	San Joaquin	Lodi Unified	37,875,321
3968593	San Joaquin	Manteca Unified	23,788,994
3968619	San Joaquin	New Hope Elementary	184,001
3968627	San Joaquin	New Jerusalem Elementary	1,026,902
3968635	San Joaquin	Oak View Union Elementary	259,806
3968650	San Joaquin	Ripon Unified	1,744,457
3968676	San Joaquin	Stockton Unified	51,849,104
3975499	San Joaquin	Tracy Joint Unified	11,443,570
3976760	San Joaquin	Lammersville Joint Unified	1,506,894
4010405	San Luis Obispo	San Luis Obispo County Office of Education	11,094,144
4068700	San Luis Obispo	Atascadero Unified	2,458,764
4068726	San Luis Obispo	Cayucos Elementary	212,387
4068759	San Luis Obispo	Lucia Mar Unified	7,396,994
4068791	San Luis Obispo	Pleasant Valley Joint Union Elementary	73,725
4068809	San Luis Obispo	San Luis Coastal Unified	4,522,820
4068825	San Luis Obispo	San Miguel Joint Union	788,571
4068833	San Luis Obispo	Shandon Joint Unified	381,529
4068841	San Luis Obispo	Templeton Unified	790,881
4075457	San Luis Obispo	Paso Robles Joint Unified	5,488,704
4075465	San Luis Obispo	Coast Unified	505,704
4110413	San Mateo	San Mateo County Office of Education	19,818,850

Code	County	District	Federal Revenues (\$)
4168858	San Mateo	Bayshore Elementary	415,827
4168866	San Mateo	Belmont-Redwood Shores Elementary	1,132,669
4168874	San Mateo	Brisbane Elementary	189,761
4168882	San Mateo	Burlingame Elementary	1,066,197
4168890	San Mateo	Cabrillo Unified	2,057,933
4168908	San Mateo	Hillsborough City Elementary	269,788
4168916	San Mateo	Jefferson Elementary	5,115,088
4168924	San Mateo	Jefferson Union High	2,433,697
4168932	San Mateo	Pacifica	1,083,792
4168940	San Mateo	La Honda-Pescadero Unified	726,641
4168957	San Mateo	Las Lomitas Elementary	274,437
4168965	San Mateo	Menlo Park City Elementary	765,726
4168973	San Mateo	Millbrae Elementary	1,048,373
4168981	San Mateo	Portola Valley Elementary	138,741
4168999	San Mateo	Ravenswood City Elementary	5,280,536
4169005	San Mateo	Redwood City Elementary	8,746,527
4169013	San Mateo	San Bruno Park Elementary	1,606,032
4169021	San Mateo	San Carlos Elementary	789,216
4169039	San Mateo	San Mateo-Foster City	5,903,207
4169047	San Mateo	San Mateo Union High	4,062,003
4169062	San Mateo	Sequoia Union High	4,826,151
4169070	San Mateo	South San Francisco Unified	5,734,882
4169088	San Mateo	Woodside Elementary	83,972
4210421	Santa Barbara	Santa Barbara County Office of Education	7,307,818
4240378	Santa Barbara	Santa Barbara County Selpa JPA	789,765
4269104	Santa Barbara	Ballard Elementary	42,599
4269112	Santa Barbara	Blochman Union Elementary	157,514
4269120	Santa Barbara	Santa Maria-Bonita	25,450,054
4269138	Santa Barbara	Buellton Union Elementary	734,842
4269146	Santa Barbara	Carpinteria Unified	2,024,422
4269161	Santa Barbara	Cold Spring Elementary	11,348
4269179	Santa Barbara	College Elementary	86,693
4269195	Santa Barbara	Goleta Union Elementary	14,363,981
4269203	Santa Barbara	Guadalupe Union Elementary	1,806,960
4269211	Santa Barbara	Hope Elementary	470,357
4269229	Santa Barbara	Lompoc Unified	9,669,776
4269245	Santa Barbara	Los Olivos Elementary	26,478
4269252	Santa Barbara	Montecito Union Elementary	58,379
4269260	Santa Barbara	Orcutt Union Elementary	2,954,692
4269310	Santa Barbara	Santa Maria Joint Union High	6,292,142

Code	County	District	Federal Revenues (\$)
4269328	Santa Barbara	Santa Ynez Valley Union High	174,996
4269336	Santa Barbara	Solvang Elementary	467,299
4269344	Santa Barbara	Vista del Mar Union	27,237
4275010	Santa Barbara	Cuyama Joint Unified	238,033
4276786	Santa Barbara	Santa Barbara Unified	13,117,177
4310439	Santa Clara	Santa Clara County Office of Education	74,777,067
4340360	Santa Clara	Metropolitan Education	277,617
4369369	Santa Clara	Alum Rock Union Elementary	13,304,609
4369377	Santa Clara	Berryessa Union Elementary	3,638,759
4369385	Santa Clara	Cambrian	1,143,786
4369393	Santa Clara	Campbell Union	6,373,600
4369401	Santa Clara	Campbell Union High	4,344,269
4369419	Santa Clara	Cupertino Union	4,839,554
4369427	Santa Clara	East Side Union High	16,590,882
4369435	Santa Clara	Evergreen Elementary	5,571,415
4369450	Santa Clara	Franklin-McKinley Elementary	9,815,212
4369468	Santa Clara	Fremont Union High	4,851,623
4369484	Santa Clara	Gilroy Unified	10,657,768
4369492	Santa Clara	Lakeside Joint	58,247
4369500	Santa Clara	Loma Prieta Joint Union Elementary	123,651
4369518	Santa Clara	Los Altos Elementary	1,102,424
4369526	Santa Clara	Los Gatos Union Elementary	875,096
4369534	Santa Clara	Los Gatos-Saratoga Union High	893,076
4369542	Santa Clara	Luther Burbank	766,478
4369575	Santa Clara	Moreland	2,352,621
4369583	Santa Clara	Morgan Hill Unified	5,903,599
4369591	Santa Clara	Mountain View Whisman	3,224,019
4369609	Santa Clara	Mountain View-Los Altos Union High	1,640,139
4369617	Santa Clara	Mount Pleasant Elementary	23,837,945
4369625	Santa Clara	Oak Grove Elementary	6,915,338
4369633	Santa Clara	Orchard Elementary	604,819
4369641	Santa Clara	Palo Alto Unified	5,337,408
4369666	Santa Clara	San Jose Unified	18,595,295
4369674	Santa Clara	Santa Clara Unified	10,782,022
4369682	Santa Clara	Saratoga Union Elementary	487,774
4369690	Santa Clara	Sunnyvale	3,923,215
4369708	Santa Clara	Union Elementary	1,714,397
4373387	Santa Clara	Milpitas Unified	5,712,666
4410447	Santa Cruz	Santa Cruz County Office of Education	10,518,373
4440261	Santa Cruz	Santa Cruz City Elementary/High	4,813,403

Code	County	District	Federal Revenues (\$)
4440832	Santa Cruz	North Santa Cruz County Selpa	2,573
4469732	Santa Cruz	Bonny Doon Union Elementary	57,172
4469757	Santa Cruz	Happy Valley Elementary	32,466
4469765	Santa Cruz	Live Oak Elementary	2,201,883
4469773	Santa Cruz	Mountain Elementary	30,731
4469781	Santa Cruz	Pacific Elementary	72,034
4469799	Santa Cruz	Pajaro Valley Unified	39,840,511
4469807	Santa Cruz	San Lorenzo Valley Unified	1,364,889
4469823	Santa Cruz	Santa Cruz City High	21,876
4469849	Santa Cruz	Soquel Union Elementary	1,090,643
4475432	Santa Cruz	Scotts Valley Unified	936,592
4510454	Shasta	Shasta County Office of Education	13,972,781
4569856	Shasta	Anderson Union High	1,510,989
4569872	Shasta	Bella Vista Elementary	348,651
4569880	Shasta	Black Butte Union Elementary	402,490
4569914	Shasta	Cascade Union Elementary	2,208,764
4569922	Shasta	Castle Rock Union Elementary	86,532
4569948	Shasta	Columbia Elementary	578,207
4569955	Shasta	Cottonwood Union Elementary	747,866
4569971	Shasta	Enterprise Elementary	4,513,066
4569989	Shasta	Fall River Joint Unified	1,012,486
4569997	Shasta	French Gulch-Whiskeytown Elementary	81,532
4570003	Shasta	Grant Elementary	237,390
4570011	Shasta	Happy Valley Union Elementary	556,818
4570029	Shasta	Igo, Ono, Platina Union Elementary	70,956
4570037	Shasta	Indian Springs Elementary	44,133
4570045	Shasta	Junction Elementary	153,351
4570052	Shasta	Millville Elementary	171,739
4570078	Shasta	North Cow Creek Elementary	94,985
4570086	Shasta	Oak Run Elementary	62,287
4570094	Shasta	Pacheco Union Elementary	334,247
4570110	Shasta	Redding Elementary	3,354,708
4570128	Shasta	Shasta Union Elementary	111,480
4570136	Shasta	Shasta Union High	3,023,705
4570169	Shasta	Whitmore Union Elementary	103,991
4573700	Shasta	Mountain Union Elementary	109,428
4575267	Shasta	Gateway Unified	3,624,901
4610462	Sierra	Sierra County Office of Education	430,270
4670177	Sierra	Sierra-Plumas Joint Unified	560,870
4710470	Siskiyou	Siskiyou County Office of Education	4,949,402

Code	County	District	Federal Revenues (\$)
4770185	Siskiyou	Big Springs Union Elementary	205,585
4770193	Siskiyou	Bogus Elementary	30,270
4770201	Siskiyou	Butteville Union Elementary	141,260
4770227	Siskiyou	Delphic Elementary	59,705
4770243	Siskiyou	Dunsmuir Elementary	175,388
4770250	Siskiyou	Dunsmuir Joint Union High	114,325
4770292	Siskiyou	Forks of Salmon Elementary	19,506
4770318	Siskiyou	Gazelle Union Elementary	43,892
4770326	Siskiyou	Grenada Elementary	159,906
4770334	Siskiyou	Happy Camp Union Elementary	241,183
4770359	Siskiyou	Hornbrook Elementary	109,638
4770367	Siskiyou	Junction Elementary	63,252
4770375	Siskiyou	Klamath River Union Elementary	31,391
4770383	Siskiyou	Little Shasta Elementary	23,465
4770409	Siskiyou	McCloud Union Elementary	109,627
4770417	Siskiyou	Montague Elementary	246,777
4770425	Siskiyou	Mt. Shasta Union Elementary	415,698
4770458	Siskiyou	Seiad Elementary	33,700
4770466	Siskiyou	Siskiyou Union High	226,099
4770482	Siskiyou	Weed Union Elementary	371,185
4770490	Siskiyou	Willow Creek Elementary	53,316
4770508	Siskiyou	Yreka Union Elementary	1,355,096
4770516	Siskiyou	Yreka Union High	529,794
4773684	Siskiyou	Butte Valley Unified	276,684
4776455	Siskiyou	Scott Valley Unified	741,661
4810488	Solano	Solano County Office of Education	12,293,571
4870524	Solano	Benicia Unified	1,697,794
4870532	Solano	Dixon Unified	2,307,419
4870540	Solano	Fairfield-Suisun Unified	15,892,756
4870565	Solano	Travis Unified	16,543,887
4870573	Solano	Vacaville Unified	7,236,846
4870581	Solano	Vallejo City Unified	15,451,609
4910496	Sonoma	Sonoma County Office of Education	21,152,071
4970599	Sonoma	Alexander Valley Union Elementary	4,151,319
4970607	Sonoma	West Sonoma County Union High	11,653,252
4970615	Sonoma	Bellevue Union	66,088
4970623	Sonoma	Bennett Valley Union Elementary	1,107,679
4970649	Sonoma	Cinnabar Elementary	1,999,168
4970656	Sonoma	Cloverdale Unified	410,518
4970672	Sonoma	Dunham Elementary	204,037

Code	County	District	Federal Revenues (\$)
4970680	Sonoma	Forestville Union Elementary	1,047,463
4970698	Sonoma	Fort Ross Elementary	69,931
4970706	Sonoma	Geyserville Unified	219,950
4970714	Sonoma	Gravenstein Union Elementary	22,139
4970722	Sonoma	Guerneville Elementary	160,360
4970730	Sonoma	Harmony Union Elementary	233,853
4970763	Sonoma	Horicon Elementary	292,885
4970789	Sonoma	Kenwood	209,684
4970797	Sonoma	Liberty Elementary	74,463
4970805	Sonoma	Mark West Union Elementary	36,093
4970813	Sonoma	Monte Rio Union Elementary	64,488
4970821	Sonoma	Montgomery Elementary	753,264
4970839	Sonoma	Oak Grove Union Elementary	47,074
4970847	Sonoma	Old Adobe Union	-2,236
4970854	Sonoma	Petaluma City Elementary	263,056
4970862	Sonoma	Petaluma Joint Union High	1,219,582
4970870	Sonoma	Piner-Olivet Union Elementary	895,948
4970888	Sonoma	Kashia Elementary	73,861
4970896	Sonoma	Rincon Valley Union Elementary	2,014,379
4970904	Sonoma	Roseland	3,332,853
4970912	Sonoma	Santa Rosa Elementary	42,740
4970920	Sonoma	Santa Rosa High	541,438
4970938	Sonoma	Sebastopol Union Elementary	4,031,994
4970953	Sonoma	Sonoma Valley Unified	370,959
4970961	Sonoma	Twin Hills Union Elementary	631,494
4970979	Sonoma	Two Rock Union	256,496
4970995	Sonoma	Waugh Elementary	104,166
4971001	Sonoma	West Side Union Elementary	127,767
4971019	Sonoma	Wilmar Union Elementary	1,505,526
4971035	Sonoma	Wright Elementary	3,397,229
4973882	Sonoma	Cotati-Rohnert Park Unified	3,213,772
4974591	Sonoma	Sonoma County ROP	1,460,676
4975358	Sonoma	Windsor Unified	60,643,070
4975390	Sonoma	Healdsburg Unified	40,836,292
5010504	Stanislaus	Stanislaus County Office of Education	28,360,236
5071043	Stanislaus	Ceres Unified	17,616,014
5071050	Stanislaus	Chatom Union	980,575
5071068	Stanislaus	Denair Unified	1,200,520
5071076	Stanislaus	Empire Union Elementary	5,180,519
5071084	Stanislaus	Gratton Elementary	48,509

Code	County	District	Federal Revenues (\$)
5071092	Stanislaus	Hart-Ransom Union Elementary	460,375
5071100	Stanislaus	Hickman Community Charter	359,587
5071134	Stanislaus	Keyes Union	2,127,431
5071142	Stanislaus	Knights Ferry Elementary	35,715
5071209	Stanislaus	Paradise Elementary	74,934
5071217	Stanislaus	Patterson Joint Unified	5,461,403
5071233	Stanislaus	Roberts Ferry Union Elementary	142,039
5071266	Stanislaus	Salida Union Elementary	4,133,273
5071274	Stanislaus	Shiloh Elementary	66,425
5071282	Stanislaus	Stanislaus Union Elementary	2,924,088
5071290	Stanislaus	Sylvan Union Elementary	7,174,312
5071324	Stanislaus	Valley Home Joint Elementary	91,777
5073601	Stanislaus	Newman-Crows Landing Unified	3,084,332
5075549	Stanislaus	Hughson Unified	1,635,963
5075556	Stanislaus	Riverbank Unified	4,661,905
5075564	Stanislaus	Oakdale Joint Unified	3,494,847
5075572	Stanislaus	Waterford Unified	3,466,995
5075739	Stanislaus	Turlock Unified	14,532,854
5110512	Sutter	Sutter County Office of Education	8,497,232
5171357	Sutter	Brittan Elementary	261,818
5171365	Sutter	Browns Elementary	80,651
5171373	Sutter	East Nicolaus Joint Union High	102,321
5171381	Sutter	Franklin Elementary	210,443
5171399	Sutter	Live Oak Unified	1,901,817
5171407	Sutter	Marcum-Illinois Union Elementary	108,194
5171415	Sutter	Meridian Elementary	205,857
5171423	Sutter	Nuestro Elementary	58,311
5171431	Sutter	Pleasant Grove Joint Union	90,069
5171449	Sutter	Sutter Union High	261,716
5171456	Sutter	Winship-Robbins	158,698
5171464	Sutter	Yuba City Unified	14,262,565
5210520	Tehama	Tehama County Department of Education	4,925,853
5271472	Tehama	Antelope Elementary	738,996
5271498	Tehama	Corning Union Elementary	2,857,329
5271506	Tehama	Corning Union High	1,411,982
5271514	Tehama	Elkins Elementary	45,691
5271522	Tehama	Evergreen Union	1,017,098
5271530	Tehama	Flournoy Union Elementary	29,596
5271548	Tehama	Gerber Union Elementary	480,644
5271555	Tehama	Kirkwood Elementary	73,538

Code	County	District	Federal Revenues (\$)
5271563	Tehama	Lassen View Union Elementary	307,651
5271571	Tehama	Los Molinos Unified	595,708
5271621	Tehama	Red Bluff Union Elementary	2,599,279
5271639	Tehama	Red Bluff Joint Union High	1,762,265
5271647	Tehama	Reeds Creek Elementary	158,916
5271654	Tehama	Richfield Elementary	198,170
5310538	Trinity	Trinity County Office of Education	2,006,788
5371662	Trinity	Burnt Ranch Elementary	173,530
5371670	Trinity	Coffee Creek Elementary	36,320
5371696	Trinity	Douglas City Elementary	353,625
5371738	Trinity	Junction City Elementary	162,787
5371746	Trinity	Lewiston Elementary	158,780
5371761	Trinity	Trinity Center Elementary	28,390
5373833	Trinity	Southern Trinity Joint Unified	226,869
5375028	Trinity	Mountain Valley Unified	619,162
5376513	Trinity	Trinity Alps Unified	1,272,158
5410546	Tulare	Tulare County Office of Education	64,284,155
5471795	Tulare	Allensworth Elementary	128,605
5471803	Tulare	Alpaugh Unified	533,607
5471811	Tulare	Alta Vista Elementary	1,010,533
5471829	Tulare	Buena Vista Elementary	168,749
5471837	Tulare	Burton Elementary	4,641,473
5471852	Tulare	Columbine Elementary	130,857
5471860	Tulare	Cutler-Orosi Joint Unified	8,416,294
5471894	Tulare	Ducor Union Elementary	287,194
5471902	Tulare	Earlimart Elementary	3,777,989
5471944	Tulare	Hope Elementary	174,563
5471951	Tulare	Hot Springs Elementary	35,211
5471969	Tulare	Kings River Union Elementary	762,354
5471985	Tulare	Liberty Elementary	100,929
5471993	Tulare	Lindsay Unified	14,751,766
5472009	Tulare	Monson-Sultana Joint Union Elementary	607,152
5472017	Tulare	Oak Valley Union Elementary	433,269
5472025	Tulare	Outside Creek Elementary	202,913
5472033	Tulare	Palo Verde Union Elementary	599,754
5472041	Tulare	Pixley Union Elementary	1,980,406
5472058	Tulare	Pleasant View Elementary	883,642
5472082	Tulare	Richgrove Elementary	1,241,621
5472090	Tulare	Rockford Elementary	306,162
5472108	Tulare	Saucelito Elementary	39,535

Code	County	District	Federal Revenues (\$)
5472116	Tulare	Sequoia Union Elementary	133,750
5472132	Tulare	Springville Union Elementary	267,039
5472140	Tulare	Stone Corral Elementary	196,759
5472157	Tulare	Strathmore Union Elementary	1,354,086
5472173	Tulare	Sundale Union Elementary	549,710
5472181	Tulare	Sunnyside Union Elementary	658,208
5472199	Tulare	Terra Bella Union Elementary	1,486,791
5472207	Tulare	Three Rivers Union Elementary	83,408
5472215	Tulare	Tipton Elementary	739,959
5472223	Tulare	Traver Joint Elementary	344,014
5472231	Tulare	Tulare City	11,941,036
5472249	Tulare	Tulare Joint Union High	5,975,791
5472256	Tulare	Visalia Unified	31,374,194
5472264	Tulare	Waukena Joint Union Elementary	279,775
5472298	Tulare	Woodville Union Elementary	992,477
5475325	Tulare	Farmersville Unified	4,154,216
5475523	Tulare	Porterville Unified	22,516,268
5475531	Tulare	Dinuba Unified	9,878,007
5476794	Tulare	Woodlake Unified	3,738,021
5476836	Tulare	Exeter Unified	3,050,425
5510553	Tuolumne	Tuolumne County Superintendent of Schools	1,679,743
5572306	Tuolumne	Belleview Elementary	126,043
5572348	Tuolumne	Columbia Union	325,695
5572355	Tuolumne	Curtis Creek Elementary	308,095
5572363	Tuolumne	Jamestown Elementary	368,457
5572371	Tuolumne	Sonora Elementary	691,462
5572389	Tuolumne	Sonora Union High	587,602
5572397	Tuolumne	Soulsbyville Elementary	268,486
5572405	Tuolumne	Summerville Elementary	446,122
5572413	Tuolumne	Summerville Union High	298,669
5572421	Tuolumne	Twain Harte	171,084
5575184	Tuolumne	Big Oak Flat-Groveland Unified	235,841
5610561	Ventura	Ventura County Office of Education	35,589,166
5672447	Ventura	Briggs Elementary	418,246
5672454	Ventura	Fillmore Unified	5,198,006
5672462	Ventura	Hueneme Elementary	8,838,646
5672470	Ventura	Mesa Union Elementary	397,580
5672504	Ventura	Mupu Elementary	33,873
5672512	Ventura	Ocean View	2,982,021
5672520	Ventura	Ojai Unified	1,780,089

Code	County	District	Federal Revenues (\$)
5672538	Ventura	Oxnard	20,210,910
5672546	Ventura	Oxnard Union High	13,620,951
5672553	Ventura	Pleasant Valley	3,755,339
5672561	Ventura	Rio Elementary	5,114,438
5672579	Ventura	Santa Clara Elementary	27,484
5672603	Ventura	Simi Valley Unified	8,910,576
5672611	Ventura	Somis Union	244,088
5672652	Ventura	Ventura Unified	13,048,025
5673759	Ventura	Conejo Valley Unified	7,969,039
5673874	Ventura	Oak Park Unified	1,155,227
5673940	Ventura	Moorpark Unified	2,819,895
5676828	Ventura	Santa Paula Unified	6,532,939
5710579	Yolo	Yolo County Office of Education	11,099,483
5772678	Yolo	Davis Joint Unified	3,462,103
5772686	Yolo	Esparto Unified	811,105
5772694	Yolo	Washington Unified	7,527,110
5772702	Yolo	Winters Joint Unified	1,190,155
5772710	Yolo	Woodland Joint Unified	8,678,819
5810587	Yuba	Yuba County Office of Education	6,386,739
5872728	Yuba	Camptonville Elementary	165,594
5872736	Yuba	Marysville Joint Unified	14,073,796
5872744	Yuba	Plumas Lake Elementary	670,862
5872751	Yuba	Wheatland	2,727,128
5872769	Yuba	Wheatland Union High	537,806
Total	Total	Total	8,244,527,079

Source: California Department of Education

# Appendix B: FY 2018 Federal Revenues to California Counties

County	Grants
Los Angeles	\$3,847,465,689
San Diego	\$825,970,088
Riverside	\$676,346,897
San Bernardino	\$634,608,676
Santa Clara	\$547,571,288
Orange	\$544,584,851
Sacramento	\$542,710,000
Alameda	\$458,565,287
Fresno	\$408,848,000
Kern	\$272,744,100
Contra Costa	\$214,221,998
Stanislaus	\$179,851,704
Monterey	\$178,656,878
San Joaquin	\$168,077,821
Ventura	\$164,748,678
Sonoma	\$128,542,530
Tulare	\$122,786,330
Merced	\$107,346,919
Solano	\$105,235,553
Butte	\$101,738,890
Santa Barbara	\$100,969,959
San Mateo	\$86,915,623
Placer	\$84,141,628
Shasta	\$81,967,139
Santa Cruz	\$72,657,267
Humboldt	\$68,974,785
Imperial	\$68,648,674
Marin	\$67,437,400
El Dorado	\$59,937,628
San Luis Obispo	\$58,465,781

#### Table 16: FY 2018 Federal Revenues to California Counties

County	Grants
Yolo	\$56,535,547
Kings	\$49,889,226
Madera	\$48,411,693
Mendocino	\$47,823,066
Sutter	\$35,747,307
Nevada	\$34,031,180
Napa	\$29,890,592
Yuba	\$29,117,860
Siskiyou	\$23,283,909
Tuolumne	\$20,278,576
Lake	\$20,099,515
Tehama	\$19,184,992
Calaveras	\$18,879,817
Del Norte	\$16,307,507
Glenn	\$14,474,905
San Benito	\$13,946,005
Trinity	\$12,859,322
Lassen	\$11,711,408
Mariposa	\$8,913,696
Amador	\$8,713,888
Inyo	\$7,727,845
Modoc	\$7,459,421
Plumas	\$7,204,699
Colusa	\$5,129,454
Mono	\$4,702,098
Sierra	\$3,388,631
Alpine	\$1,892,344
Total	\$11,538,342,564

Source: California State Controller's Office

# Appendix C: FY 2018 Federal Revenues to California Cities

CityGrantsSan Francisco\$421,023,296Los Angeles\$359,793,103Anaheim\$95,217,633Bakersfield\$76,997,906Oakland\$57,009,325Santa Ana\$56,620,098San Diego\$54,064,849Glendale\$44,114,263San Jose\$35,210,350Long Beach\$34,344,000Sacramento\$33,681,000Vacaville\$31,729,098Inglewood\$27,634,805Pasadena\$27,535,157Vallejo\$26,212,719Fresno\$24,548,443Santa Monica\$22,068,258Sunnyvale\$16,194,715Napa\$16,099,940McFarland\$15,738,699Yuba City\$15,622,483Riverside\$13,550,310Burbank\$13,550,310Stockton\$13,235,473Redding\$10,400,263Compton\$10,337,795Fremont\$9,955,654Roseville\$9,924,981Temecula\$9,029,318Norwalk\$8,619,072Santa Clarita\$8,428,083Brea\$7,858,492		
Los Angeles\$359,793,103Anaheim\$95,217,633Bakersfield\$76,997,906Oakland\$57,009,325Santa Ana\$56,620,098San Diego\$54,064,849Glendale\$44,114,263San Jose\$35,210,350Long Beach\$34,344,000Sacramento\$33,681,000Vacaville\$31,729,098Inglewood\$27,634,805Pasadena\$27,535,157Vallejo\$26,212,719Fresno\$24,548,443Santa Monica\$22,068,258Sunnyvale\$16,194,715Napa\$16,099,940McFarland\$15,738,699Yuba City\$13,585,540Burbank\$13,550,310Stockton\$13,235,473Redding\$10,400,263Compton\$10,337,795Fremont\$9,955,654Roseville\$9,923,188Norwalk\$8,619,072Santa Clarita\$8,619,072	City	
Anaheim\$95,217,633Bakersfield\$76,997,906Oakland\$57,009,325Santa Ana\$56,620,098San Diego\$54,064,849Glendale\$44,114,263San Jose\$35,210,350Long Beach\$34,344,000Sacramento\$33,681,000Vacaville\$31,729,098Inglewood\$27,634,805Pasadena\$27,535,157Vallejo\$26,212,719Fresno\$24,548,443Santa Monica\$22,068,258Sunnyvale\$16,194,715Napa\$16,099,940McFarland\$15,738,699Yuba City\$15,622,483Riverside\$13,585,540Burbank\$13,235,473Redding\$12,636,510Berkeley\$11,447,485Fairfield\$10,337,795Fremont\$9,955,654Roseville\$9,029,318Norwalk\$8,933,045Torrance\$8,666,313Oxnard\$8,428,083	San Francisco	
Bakersfield         \$76,997,906           Oakland         \$57,009,325           Santa Ana         \$56,620,098           San Diego         \$54,064,849           Glendale         \$44,114,263           San Jose         \$35,210,350           Long Beach         \$34,344,000           Sacramento         \$33,681,000           Vacaville         \$31,729,098           Inglewood         \$27,535,157           Vallejo         \$26,212,719           Fresno         \$24,548,443           Santa Monica         \$24,548,443           Santa Monica         \$22,068,258           Sunnyvale         \$16,099,940           McFarland         \$15,738,699           Yuba City         \$15,622,483           Riverside         \$13,585,540           Burbank         \$13,550,310           Stockton         \$13,235,473           Redding         \$10,400,263           Compton         \$10,337,795           Fremont         \$9,955,654           Roseville         \$9,929,318           Norwalk         \$8,933,045           Torrance         \$8,666,313           Oxnard         \$8,619,072	Los Angeles	
Oakland         \$57,009,325           Santa Ana         \$56,620,098           San Diego         \$54,064,849           Glendale         \$44,114,263           San Jose         \$35,210,350           Long Beach         \$34,344,000           Sacramento         \$33,681,000           Vacaville         \$31,729,098           Inglewood         \$27,634,805           Pasadena         \$27,535,157           Vallejo         \$26,212,719           Fresno         \$24,548,443           Santa Monica         \$24,548,443           Santa Monica         \$22,068,258           Sunnyvale         \$16,099,940           McFarland         \$15,622,483           Riverside         \$13,550,310           McFarland         \$13,550,310           Stockton         \$13,235,473           Redding         \$12,636,510           Burbank         \$13,235,473           Redding         \$10,400,263           Compton         \$10,337,795           Fremont         \$9,955,654           Roseville         \$9,929,318           Norwalk         \$8,619,072           Santa Clarita         \$8,428,083	Anaheim	\$95,217,633
Santa Ana         \$56,620,098           San Diego         \$54,064,849           Glendale         \$44,114,263           San Jose         \$35,210,350           Long Beach         \$34,344,000           Sacramento         \$33,681,000           Vacaville         \$31,729,098           Inglewood         \$27,634,805           Pasadena         \$27,535,157           Vallejo         \$26,212,719           Fresno         \$24,548,443           Santa Monica         \$24,548,443           Santa Monica         \$22,068,258           Sunnyvale         \$16,194,715           Napa         \$16,099,940           McFarland         \$15,738,699           Yuba City         \$15,622,483           Riverside         \$13,585,540           Burbank         \$13,550,310           Stockton         \$13,235,473           Redding         \$10,400,263           Compton         \$10,337,795           Fremont         \$9,955,654           Roseville         \$9,029,318           Norwalk         \$8,666,313           Oxnard         \$8,619,072           Santa Clarita         \$8,428,083	Bakersfield	\$76,997,906
San Diego         \$54,064,849           Glendale         \$44,114,263           San Jose         \$35,210,350           Long Beach         \$34,344,000           Sacramento         \$33,681,000           Vacaville         \$31,729,098           Inglewood         \$27,634,805           Pasadena         \$27,535,157           Vallejo         \$26,212,719           Fresno         \$24,548,443           Santa Monica         \$24,548,443           Santa Monica         \$22,068,258           Sunnyvale         \$16,194,715           Napa         \$16,099,940           McFarland         \$15,738,699           Yuba City         \$13,585,540           Burbank         \$13,550,310           Stockton         \$13,235,473           Redding         \$12,636,510           Berkeley         \$11,447,485           Fairfield         \$10,337,795           Fremont         \$9,955,654           Roseville         \$9,952,4,981           Temecula         \$9,029,318           Norwalk         \$8,666,313           Oxnard         \$8,619,072           Santa Clarita         \$8,428,083	Oakland	\$57,009,325
Glendale         \$44,114,263           San Jose         \$35,210,350           Long Beach         \$34,344,000           Sacramento         \$33,681,000           Vacaville         \$31,729,098           Inglewood         \$27,634,805           Pasadena         \$27,535,157           Vallejo         \$26,212,719           Fresno         \$24,548,443           Santa Monica         \$24,513,333           Chula Vista         \$22,068,258           Sunnyvale         \$16,194,715           Napa         \$16,099,940           McFarland         \$15,738,699           Yuba City         \$15,622,483           Riverside         \$13,585,540           Burbank         \$13,550,310           Stockton         \$13,235,473           Redding         \$12,636,510           Berkeley         \$11,447,485           Fairfield         \$10,400,263           Compton         \$10,337,795           Fremont         \$9,955,654           Roseville         \$9,029,318           Norwalk         \$8,666,313           Oxnard         \$8,666,313           Oxnard         \$8,619,072           Santa Clarita	Santa Ana	\$56,620,098
San Jose         \$35,210,350           Long Beach         \$34,344,000           Sacramento         \$33,681,000           Vacaville         \$31,729,098           Inglewood         \$27,634,805           Pasadena         \$27,535,157           Vallejo         \$26,212,719           Fresno         \$24,548,443           Santa Monica         \$24,513,333           Chula Vista         \$22,068,258           Sunnyvale         \$16,194,715           Napa         \$16,099,940           McFarland         \$15,738,699           Yuba City         \$15,622,483           Riverside         \$13,585,540           Burbank         \$13,235,473           Redding         \$12,636,510           Berkeley         \$11,447,485           Fairfield         \$10,337,795           Fremont         \$9,955,654           Roseville         \$9,524,981           Temecula         \$9,029,318           Norwalk         \$8,619,072           Santa Clarita         \$8,428,083	San Diego	\$54,064,849
Long Beach         \$34,344,000           Sacramento         \$33,681,000           Vacaville         \$31,729,098           Inglewood         \$27,634,805           Pasadena         \$27,535,157           Vallejo         \$26,212,719           Fresno         \$24,548,443           Santa Monica         \$24,513,333           Chula Vista         \$22,068,258           Sunnyvale         \$16,194,715           Napa         \$16,099,940           McFarland         \$15,738,699           Yuba City         \$15,622,483           Riverside         \$13,585,540           Burbank         \$13,235,473           Redding         \$12,636,510           Berkeley         \$11,447,485           Fairfield         \$10,400,263           Compton         \$10,337,795           Fremont         \$9,955,654           Roseville         \$9,524,981           Temecula         \$9,029,318           Norwalk         \$8,666,313           Oxnard         \$8,619,072           Santa Clarita         \$8,428,083	Glendale	\$44,114,263
Sacramento         \$33,681,000           Vacaville         \$31,729,098           Inglewood         \$27,634,805           Pasadena         \$27,535,157           Vallejo         \$26,212,719           Fresno         \$24,548,443           Santa Monica         \$24,548,443           Santa Monica         \$22,068,258           Sunnyvale         \$16,194,715           Napa         \$16,099,940           McFarland         \$15,738,699           Yuba City         \$15,622,483           Riverside         \$13,585,540           Burbank         \$13,550,310           Stockton         \$13,235,473           Redding         \$12,636,510           Berkeley         \$11,447,485           Fairfield         \$10,400,263           Compton         \$10,337,795           Fremont         \$9,955,654           Roseville         \$9,524,981           Temecula         \$9,029,318           Norwalk         \$8,666,313           Oxnard         \$8,619,072           Santa Clarita         \$8,428,083	San Jose	
Vacaville         \$31,729,098           Inglewood         \$27,634,805           Pasadena         \$27,535,157           Vallejo         \$26,212,719           Fresno         \$24,548,443           Santa Monica         \$24,513,333           Chula Vista         \$22,068,258           Sunnyvale         \$16,099,940           McFarland         \$15,738,699           Yuba City         \$15,622,483           Riverside         \$13,585,540           Burbank         \$13,550,310           Stockton         \$13,235,473           Redding         \$12,636,510           Berkeley         \$11,447,485           Fairfield         \$10,337,795           Fremont         \$9,955,654           Roseville         \$9,524,981           Temecula         \$9,029,318           Norwalk         \$8,666,313           Oxnard         \$8,619,072           Santa Clarita         \$8,428,083	Long Beach	\$34,344,000
Inglewood         \$27,634,805           Pasadena         \$27,535,157           Vallejo         \$26,212,719           Fresno         \$24,548,443           Santa Monica         \$24,513,333           Chula Vista         \$22,068,258           Sunnyvale         \$16,194,715           Napa         \$16,099,940           McFarland         \$15,738,699           Yuba City         \$15,622,483           Riverside         \$13,585,540           Burbank         \$13,235,473           Redding         \$12,636,510           Berkeley         \$11,447,485           Fairfield         \$10,337,795           Fremont         \$9,955,654           Roseville         \$9,929,318           Norwalk         \$8,666,313           Oxnard         \$8,619,072           Santa Clarita         \$8,428,083	Sacramento	\$33,681,000
Pasadena         \$27,535,157           Vallejo         \$26,212,719           Fresno         \$24,548,443           Santa Monica         \$24,513,333           Chula Vista         \$22,068,258           Sunnyvale         \$16,194,715           Napa         \$16,099,940           McFarland         \$15,738,699           Yuba City         \$15,622,483           Riverside         \$13,585,540           Burbank         \$13,550,310           Stockton         \$13,235,473           Redding         \$12,636,510           Berkeley         \$11,447,485           Fairfield         \$10,400,263           Compton         \$10,337,795           Fremont         \$9,955,654           Roseville         \$9,029,318           Norwalk         \$8,666,313           Oxnard         \$8,619,072           Santa Clarita         \$8,428,083	Vacaville	\$31,729,098
Vallejo         \$26,212,719           Fresno         \$24,548,443           Santa Monica         \$24,513,333           Chula Vista         \$22,068,258           Sunnyvale         \$16,194,715           Napa         \$16,099,940           McFarland         \$15,738,699           Yuba City         \$15,622,483           Riverside         \$13,585,540           Burbank         \$13,550,310           Stockton         \$13,235,473           Redding         \$12,636,510           Berkeley         \$11,447,485           Fairfield         \$10,400,263           Compton         \$10,337,795           Fremont         \$9,955,654           Roseville         \$9,029,318           Norwalk         \$8,666,313           Oxnard         \$8,619,072           Santa Clarita         \$8,428,083	Inglewood	\$27,634,805
Fresno         \$24,548,443           Santa Monica         \$24,513,333           Chula Vista         \$22,068,258           Sunnyvale         \$16,194,715           Napa         \$16,099,940           McFarland         \$15,738,699           Yuba City         \$15,622,483           Riverside         \$13,585,540           Burbank         \$13,550,310           Stockton         \$13,235,473           Redding         \$12,636,510           Berkeley         \$11,447,485           Fairfield         \$10,400,263           Compton         \$10,337,795           Fremont         \$9,955,654           Roseville         \$9,029,318           Norwalk         \$8,666,313           Oxnard         \$8,619,072           Santa Clarita         \$8,428,083	Pasadena	\$27,535,157
Santa Monica         \$24,513,333           Chula Vista         \$22,068,258           Sunnyvale         \$16,194,715           Napa         \$16,099,940           McFarland         \$15,738,699           Yuba City         \$15,622,483           Riverside         \$13,585,540           Burbank         \$13,550,310           Stockton         \$13,235,473           Redding         \$12,636,510           Berkeley         \$11,447,485           Fairfield         \$10,400,263           Compton         \$10,337,795           Fremont         \$9,955,654           Roseville         \$9,029,318           Norwalk         \$8,666,313           Oxnard         \$8,619,072           Santa Clarita         \$8,428,083	Vallejo	\$26,212,719
Chula Vista       \$22,068,258         Sunnyvale       \$16,194,715         Napa       \$16,099,940         McFarland       \$15,738,699         Yuba City       \$15,622,483         Riverside       \$13,585,540         Burbank       \$13,550,310         Stockton       \$13,235,473         Redding       \$12,636,510         Berkeley       \$11,447,485         Fairfield       \$10,400,263         Compton       \$10,337,795         Fremont       \$9,955,654         Roseville       \$9,929,318         Norwalk       \$8,666,313         Oxnard       \$8,619,072         Santa Clarita       \$8,428,083	Fresno	\$24,548,443
Sunnyvale         \$16,194,715           Napa         \$16,099,940           McFarland         \$15,738,699           Yuba City         \$15,622,483           Riverside         \$13,585,540           Burbank         \$13,550,310           Stockton         \$13,235,473           Redding         \$12,636,510           Berkeley         \$11,447,485           Fairfield         \$10,400,263           Compton         \$10,337,795           Fremont         \$9,955,654           Roseville         \$9,955,654           Norwalk         \$8,933,045           Torrance         \$8,666,313           Oxnard         \$8,428,083	Santa Monica	\$24,513,333
Napa         \$16,099,940           McFarland         \$15,738,699           Yuba City         \$15,622,483           Riverside         \$13,585,540           Burbank         \$13,550,310           Stockton         \$13,235,473           Redding         \$12,636,510           Berkeley         \$11,447,485           Fairfield         \$10,400,263           Compton         \$10,337,795           Fremont         \$9,955,654           Roseville         \$9,929,318           Norwalk         \$8,933,045           Torrance         \$8,666,313           Oxnard         \$8,428,083	Chula Vista	\$22,068,258
McFarland         \$15,738,699           Yuba City         \$15,622,483           Riverside         \$13,585,540           Burbank         \$13,550,310           Stockton         \$13,235,473           Redding         \$12,636,510           Berkeley         \$11,447,485           Fairfield         \$10,400,263           Compton         \$10,337,795           Fremont         \$9,955,654           Roseville         \$9,955,654           Norwalk         \$8,933,045           Torrance         \$8,666,313           Oxnard         \$8,619,072           Santa Clarita         \$8,428,083	Sunnyvale	\$16,194,715
Yuba City       \$15,622,483         Riverside       \$13,585,540         Burbank       \$13,550,310         Stockton       \$13,235,473         Redding       \$12,636,510         Berkeley       \$11,447,485         Fairfield       \$10,400,263         Compton       \$10,337,795         Fremont       \$9,955,654         Roseville       \$9,524,981         Temecula       \$9,029,318         Norwalk       \$8,666,313         Oxnard       \$8,619,072         Santa Clarita       \$8,428,083	Napa	\$16,099,940
Riverside         \$13,585,540           Burbank         \$13,550,310           Stockton         \$13,235,473           Redding         \$12,636,510           Berkeley         \$11,447,485           Fairfield         \$10,400,263           Compton         \$10,337,795           Fremont         \$9,955,654           Roseville         \$9,029,318           Norwalk         \$8,933,045           Torrance         \$8,666,313           Oxnard         \$8,428,083	McFarland	\$15,738,699
Burbank         \$13,550,310           Stockton         \$13,235,473           Redding         \$12,636,510           Berkeley         \$11,447,485           Fairfield         \$10,400,263           Compton         \$10,337,795           Fremont         \$9,955,654           Roseville         \$9,029,318           Norwalk         \$8,933,045           Torrance         \$8,666,313           Oxnard         \$8,428,083	Yuba City	\$15,622,483
Stockton         \$13,235,473           Redding         \$12,636,510           Berkeley         \$11,447,485           Fairfield         \$10,400,263           Compton         \$10,337,795           Fremont         \$9,955,654           Roseville         \$9,029,318           Norwalk         \$8,933,045           Torrance         \$8,666,313           Oxnard         \$8,619,072           Santa Clarita         \$8,428,083	Riverside	\$13,585,540
Redding       \$12,636,510         Berkeley       \$11,447,485         Fairfield       \$10,400,263         Compton       \$10,337,795         Fremont       \$9,955,654         Roseville       \$9,524,981         Temecula       \$9,029,318         Norwalk       \$8,933,045         Torrance       \$8,666,313         Oxnard       \$8,619,072         Santa Clarita       \$8,428,083	Burbank	\$13,550,310
Berkeley         \$11,447,485           Fairfield         \$10,400,263           Compton         \$10,337,795           Fremont         \$9,955,654           Roseville         \$9,524,981           Temecula         \$9,029,318           Norwalk         \$8,933,045           Torrance         \$8,666,313           Oxnard         \$8,619,072           Santa Clarita         \$8,428,083	Stockton	\$13,235,473
Fairfield       \$10,400,263         Compton       \$10,337,795         Fremont       \$9,955,654         Roseville       \$9,524,981         Temecula       \$9,029,318         Norwalk       \$8,933,045         Torrance       \$8,666,313         Oxnard       \$8,619,072         Santa Clarita       \$8,428,083	Redding	\$12,636,510
Compton         \$10,337,795           Fremont         \$9,955,654           Roseville         \$9,524,981           Temecula         \$9,029,318           Norwalk         \$8,933,045           Torrance         \$8,666,313           Oxnard         \$8,619,072           Santa Clarita         \$8,428,083	Berkeley	\$11,447,485
Fremont         \$9,955,654           Roseville         \$9,524,981           Temecula         \$9,029,318           Norwalk         \$8,933,045           Torrance         \$8,666,313           Oxnard         \$8,619,072           Santa Clarita         \$8,428,083	Fairfield	\$10,400,263
Roseville         \$9,524,981           Temecula         \$9,029,318           Norwalk         \$8,933,045           Torrance         \$8,666,313           Oxnard         \$8,619,072           Santa Clarita         \$8,428,083	Compton	\$10,337,795
Temecula         \$9,029,318           Norwalk         \$8,933,045           Torrance         \$8,666,313           Oxnard         \$8,619,072           Santa Clarita         \$8,428,083	Fremont	\$9,955,654
Norwalk         \$8,933,045           Torrance         \$8,666,313           Oxnard         \$8,619,072           Santa Clarita         \$8,428,083	Roseville	\$9,524,981
Torrance         \$8,666,313           Oxnard         \$8,619,072           Santa Clarita         \$8,428,083	Temecula	\$9,029,318
Oxnard         \$8,619,072           Santa Clarita         \$8,428,083	Norwalk	\$8,933,045
Santa Clarita \$8,428,083	Torrance	\$8,666,313
	Oxnard	\$8,619,072
Brea \$7,858,492	Santa Clarita	\$8,428,083
	Brea	\$7,858,492

### Table 17: FY 2018 Federal Revenues to California Cities

	-
City	Grants
Тгасу	\$7,629,271
Ontario	\$7,484,755
Carlsbad	\$7,201,886
Monrovia	\$7,022,033
Fullerton	\$6,945,788
Santa Barbara	\$6,920,480
Pico Rivera	\$6,876,926
San Leandro	\$6,797,723
South Gate	\$6,599,625
Pomona	\$6,559,147
Clovis	\$6,103,089
Cathedral City	\$5,826,226
Beaumont	\$5,651,487
Alhambra	\$5,615,495
Murrieta	\$5,289,273
El Monte	\$5,126,075
Alameda	\$5,081,038
Whittier	\$4,861,999
Modesto	\$4,689,668
Rancho Cucamonga	\$4,559,594
San Bernardino	\$4,516,428
Garden Grove	\$4,509,909
Salinas	\$4,426,730
Palmdale	\$4,402,693
East Palo Alto	\$4,387,969
Woodland	\$4,298,175
Fontana	\$4,126,995
Moreno Valley	\$4,055,982
Crescent City	\$4,017,090
Elk Grove	\$3,864,277
Newport Beach	\$3,810,181
Plymouth	\$3,789,888
Santa Maria	\$3,713,150
Gardena	\$3,712,663
Suisun City	\$3,566,820
Escondido	\$3,554,244
Chico	\$3,528,625

City	Grants
Live Oak	\$3,426,518
Santa Clara	\$3,393,887
Huntington Beach	\$3,273,768
San Mateo	\$3,237,970
Corona	\$3,172,446
Lynwood	\$3,118,740
Livermore	\$3,059,795
El Cajon	\$2,957,376
Manteca	\$2,956,902
South San Francisco	\$2,936,084
Santa Rosa	\$2,932,524
Richmond	\$2,917,216
Hanford	\$2,895,353
Fort Bragg	\$2,855,563
Indio	\$2,753,484
Rancho Cordova	\$2,745,237
Laguna Niguel	\$2,728,468
Folsom	\$2,726,936
Palm Springs	\$2,639,356
Larkspur	\$2,622,771
Concord	\$2,614,665
Victorville	\$2,584,783
Moraga	\$2,547,794
Porterville	\$2,517,984
Oceanside	\$2,483,312
Hawthorne	\$2,438,448
Bellflower	\$2,429,810
Reedley	\$2,427,165
Irvine	\$2,414,859
El Centro	\$2,409,316
West Sacramento	\$2,405,228
Downey	\$2,388,839
Santa Paula	\$2,372,546
Antioch	\$2,352,310
Taft	\$2,352,165
Westminster	\$2,293,163
Paradise	\$2,274,597
La Mesa	\$2,258,286
San Marcos	\$2,147,604
Parlier	\$2,064,280

City	Cronto
City	Grants
Tulare	\$2,055,642
Simi Valley	\$2,051,150
Mountain View	\$2,026,651
Santa Cruz	\$2,023,053
Truckee	\$1,981,824
Colton	\$1,971,536
Monterey Park	\$1,960,162
Delano	\$1,939,798
Costa Mesa	\$1,928,634
Tehachapi	\$1,920,877
Sanger	\$1,887,422
Claremont	\$1,833,655
Pleasanton	\$1,809,636
Daly City	\$1,809,536
San Fernando	\$1,779,898
Hemet	\$1,772,868
Davis	\$1,751,307
Montclair	\$1,712,810
Pleasant Hill	\$1,695,835
Hayward	\$1,688,879
Needles	\$1,673,554
Hollister	\$1,665,967
San Buenaventura	\$1,637,296
Buena Park	\$1,613,405
Firebaugh	\$1,603,881
Huntington Park	\$1,592,632
Monterey	\$1,578,551
Montebello	\$1,576,182
National City	\$1,574,391
Dinuba	\$1,569,838
Gonzales	\$1,543,173
Rancho Palos Verdes	\$1,523,108
Citrus Heights	\$1,514,277
Placerville	\$1,487,558
Exeter	\$1,484,793
Hawaiian Gardens	\$1,463,752
Rosemead	\$1,460,321
Hesperia	\$1,449,320
Farmersville	\$1,443,629
Clearlake	\$1,422,892
	+=,:==,052

City	Grants
Redlands	\$1,419,688
Eureka	\$1,401,823
Ceres	\$1,399,062
Lakewood	\$1,384,641
Placentia	\$1,341,831
La Puente	\$1,338,846
Highland	\$1,337,689
Visalia	\$1,334,476
Manhattan Beach	\$1,298,094
Big Bear Lake	\$1,269,370
Carson	\$1,264,310
Apple Valley	\$1,254,284
Merced	\$1,252,162
Wildomar	\$1,237,084
Mammoth Lakes	\$1,226,394
Lancaster	\$1,218,821
West Covina	\$1,212,768
Orange	\$1,201,626
Vista	\$1,189,161
Paramount	\$1,187,409
San Clemente	\$1,180,521
La Habra	\$1,156,854
Lincoln	\$1,148,064
Livingston	\$1,143,368
Baldwin Park	\$1,132,005
Pacifica	\$1,127,399
Encinitas	\$1,121,860
Oakdale	\$1,114,984
Hercules	\$1,109,167
Nevada City	\$1,089,196
Madera	\$1,086,508
Ripon	\$1,071,119
Vernon	\$1,065,899
Grass Valley	\$1,059,831
Westmorland	\$1,036,563
San Gabriel	\$1,035,542
South Lake Tahoe	\$1,031,337
Union City	\$1,030,940
Temple City	\$1,026,872
Ukiah	\$1,019,858

City	Cronte
<b>City</b> Woodlake	Grants
	\$1,009,167
Wasco	\$984,713
San Rafael	\$965,843
Rialto	\$962,702
Burlingame	\$959,316
Jackson	\$957,428
Perris	\$957,224
Dorris	\$952,848
Watsonville	\$913,988
Bell Gardens	\$884,418
California City	\$878,409
Tustin	\$864,617
Thousand Oaks	\$856,634
Mission Viejo	\$854,025
Covina	\$851,518
Chino Hills	\$834,321
Lake Forest	\$806,903
Banning	\$792,341
American Canyon	\$773,442
Fort Jones	\$769,371
Galt	\$764,613
Los Altos	\$761,797
Twentynine Palms	\$751,800
Rohnert Park	\$747,955
Angels	\$743,527
Coachella	\$722,819
Oroville	\$720,853
Atwater	\$707,510
Camarillo	\$707,359
Rancho Santa	\$702,374
Margarita	
Winters	\$697,478
Turlock	\$696,355
Santa Fe Springs	\$686,305
Lodi	\$676,781
Petaluma	\$664,459
Үисаіра	\$659,346
Santee	\$652,583
Greenfield	\$635,714
El Segundo	\$633,803
San Dimas	\$633,521
	+

City	Grants
Lawndale	\$611,651
Goleta	\$604,092
Bell	\$599,991
Marysville	\$599,956
, Chowchilla	\$590,468
Mill Valley	\$585,629
Arcadia	\$561,568
Calabasas	\$560,134
Palos Verdes Estates	\$555,092
Atascadero	\$554,370
Moorpark	\$548,001
Calexico	\$544,621
Azusa	\$543,273
Redwood City	\$542,090
Beverly Hills	\$534,650
South El Monte	\$533,016
Milpitas	\$529,155
Soledad	\$520,401
La Quinta	\$509,796
Rocklin	\$499,147
Yorba Linda	\$497,617
Novato	\$479,442
Lindsay	\$466,374
Benicia	\$465,102
South Pasadena	\$460,418
Orinda	\$460,393
Lathrop	\$451,608
Diamond Bar	\$447,086
Culver City	\$445,078
Chino	\$440,978
Fountain Valley	\$434,960
Marina	\$427,183
Walnut Creek	\$422,253
Palm Desert	\$412,876
Shafter	\$412,000
Arroyo Grande	\$411,649
Calistoga	\$407,988
Lemoore	\$404,357
La Verne	\$397,579
Palo Alto	\$397,207

City	Grants
Corning	\$396,435
Maywood	\$395,816
Sutter Creek	\$395,589
Alturas	\$394,680
Kerman	\$392,111
Seaside	\$389,546
Poway	\$386,477
Auburn	\$378,157
Solana Beach	\$371,805
La Mirada	\$367,165
San Luis Obispo	\$366,131
San Anselmo	\$364,438
El Paso De Robles	\$357,013
Menlo Park	\$356,980
Lomita	\$352,454
Desert Hot Springs	\$347,656
Glendora	\$347,385
Susanville	\$344,662
Cudahy	\$338,973
Kingsburg	\$338,649
Selma	\$337,990
Calimesa	\$330,737
Malibu	\$321,782
La Palma	\$320,443
Cupertino	\$316,688
Fairfax	\$302,330
Red Bluff	\$299,581
Seal Beach	\$298,082
San Ramon	\$295,578
Gilroy	\$291,951
San Juan Capistrano	\$291,269
La Habra Heights	\$289,903
Biggs	\$279,527
Pittsburg	\$272,470
Industry	\$270,415
Imperial Beach	\$269,243
Menifee	\$257,539
Ridgecrest	\$257,304
Yucca Valley	\$256,050
Etna	\$252,364

City	Grants
Half Moon Bay	\$250,000
, Lakeport	\$243,889
Del Mar	\$243,582
Sebastopol	\$238,151
Cerritos	\$237,883
Saratoga	\$235,788
San Marino	\$233,168
Arcata	\$232,321
Morgan Hill	\$229,587
Coronado	\$223,802
El Cerrito	\$223,486
Woodside	\$213,377
San Jacinto	\$212,375
Stanton	\$212,167
Upland	\$209,004
Blythe	\$208,522
Martinez	\$204,519
Fillmore	\$202,241
Cypress	\$200,227
Capitola	\$199,917
Grand Terrace	\$198,648
Campbell	\$189,583
Redondo Beach	\$187,449
Healdsburg	\$184,005
Pismo Beach	\$183,633
Avenal	\$183,555
Aliso Viejo	\$182,856
Los Banos	\$167,037
Duarte	\$164,621
Cloverdale	\$163,611
Hillsborough	\$162,568
Patterson	\$158,717
Artesia	\$157,973
Signal Hill	\$157,229
San Bruno	\$154,894
Walnut	\$152,370
Belmont	\$149,081
Guadalupe	\$148,865
Willows	\$144,920
Agoura Hills	\$144,765

City	Grants
Rio Dell	\$144,246
Weed	\$141,982
Riverbank	\$139,211
Corcoran	\$139,111
Loma Linda	\$139,056
	\$139,050
Lompoc Lake Elsinore	\$138,505
	\$136,191
Brawley	
Laguna Beach	\$129,061
Commerce	\$125,729
Dublin	\$124,913
Newark	\$124,129
Orland	\$118,822
Hughson	\$118,734
Bishop	\$114,789
Williams	\$112,856
Waterford	\$112,251
Barstow	\$110,493
Ross	\$109,741
Morro Bay	\$108,669
Jurupa Valley	\$107,828
lone	\$107,522
Rolling Hills Estates	\$106,206
Los Alamitos	\$101,396
Fortuna	\$97,060
Anderson	\$94 <i>,</i> 695
Portola	\$94,582
Millbrae	\$93,001
Norco	\$91,975
Grover Beach	\$90,921
Brentwood	\$90,822
Corte Madera	\$90,592
Fowler	\$90,117
Yreka	\$89,054
Tehama	\$86,963
Adelanto	\$85,887
La Canada Flintridge	\$81,730
Escalon	\$76,194
Cotati	\$74,874
Rio Vista	\$73,340

City	Grants
Sonora	\$73,224
Holtville	\$69,398
Port Hueneme	\$68,107
Sausalito	\$67,903
Scotts Valley	\$67,652
Trinidad	\$67,496
Dunsmuir	\$66,390
Imperial	\$65,217
Newman	\$62,937
Gridley	\$59,032
Eastvale	\$58,224
Irwindale	\$57,206
Huron	\$50,786
St. Helena	\$48,476
Coalinga	\$44,550
King City	\$41,970
Montague	\$41,689
Loyalton	\$41,103
Calipatria	\$39,715
Laguna Hills	\$35,698
West Hollywood	\$33,321
Colfax	\$30,000
Orange Cove	\$29,062
Lafayette	\$27,973
Sierra Madre	\$26,431
Belvedere	\$24,281
Arvin	\$23,769
Lemon Grove	\$22,038
Albany	\$21,207
Blue Lake	\$21,158
Ferndale	\$20,581
Emeryville	\$19,937
Colusa	\$17,139
Westlake Village	\$14,685
San Joaquin	\$14,195
Laguna Woods	\$13,260
Hidden Hills	\$11,813
Del Rey Oaks	\$10,560
Bradbury	\$10,323
Mt. Shasta	\$10,298

City	Grants
Solvang	\$9,178
Los Gatos	\$7,821
Hermosa Beach	\$7,264
Amador	\$6,667
Willits	\$4,722
Clayton	\$3,353
Dixon	\$2,352
Sonoma	\$2,102
Gustine	\$1,078
San Carlos	\$361
Atherton	\$301
Avalon	\$0
Brisbane	\$0
Buellton	\$0
Canyon Lake	\$0
Carmel-By-The-Sea	\$0
Carpinteria	\$0
Colma	\$0
Dana Point	\$0
Danville	\$0
Dos Palos	\$0
Foster City	\$0
Indian Wells	\$0
Isleton	\$0
Loomis	\$0
Los Altos Hills	\$0
Maricopa	\$0
Mendota	\$0
Monte Sereno	\$0
Oakley	\$0
Ojai	\$0
Pacific Grove	\$0
Piedmont	\$0
Pinole	\$0
Point Arena	\$0
Portola Valley	\$0
Rancho Mirage	\$0
Rolling Hills	\$0
San Juan Bautista	\$0
San Pablo	\$0
	Ç0

City	Grants
Sand City	\$0
Shasta Lake	\$0
Tiburon	\$0
Tulelake	\$0
Villa Park	\$0

Source: California State Controller's Office

City	Grants
Wheatland	\$0
Windsor	\$0
Yountville	\$0
Total	\$2,165,044,993

## Appendix D: FY 2018 Federal Revenues to California Special Districts

District	Grants
Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority	\$308,469,407
California Automated Consortium Eligibility System (now CalSAWS)	\$103,988,015
Orange County Transportation Authority	\$71,321,117
Southern California Regional Rail Authority	\$52,994,935
Los Angeles Homeless Services Authority	\$46,512,116
Omnitrans	\$37,540,174
Sacramento Regional Transit System	\$37,101,033
San Diego Trolley Inc.	\$24,247,063
North County Transit District	\$22,428,930
San Diego Transit Corporation	\$20,550,747
Los Angeles Regional Interoperable Communications System Authority	\$18,644,761
Riverside Transit Agency	\$18,483,000
Consolidated Fire Protection District	\$14,651,129
San Diego Metropolitan Transit System	\$14,599,182
Fresno Regional Workforce Investment Board	\$14,346,512
Shafter-Wasco Irrigation District	\$12,376,214
Sacramento Municipal Utility District	\$12,009,198
South Coast Air Quality Management District	\$11,887,333
Alameda-Contra Costa Transit District	\$10,623,622
San Diego County Water Authority	\$10,545,661
Monterey-Salinas Transit	\$9,272,663
San Gorgonio Memorial Healthcare District	\$8,946,521
Altamont Corridor Express - ACE	\$8,643,891
San Joaquin Valley Unified Air Pollution Control District	\$8,397,567
Long Beach Public Transportation Company	\$8,190,071
Alameda County Joint Powers Authority	\$8,109,557
Area 4 Agency on Aging	\$7,716,373
Tahoe Transportation District	\$7,115,442
Santa Cruz Metropolitan Transit District	\$7,094,510
Los Angeles County Flood Control District	\$6,987,376
Ventura Fire Protection District	\$6,647,864
Border Coast Regional Airport Authority	\$6,395,606
Amador-Tuolumne Community Action Agency	\$6,237,833
Golden Empire Transit District	\$5,851,129
San Bernardino County Fire Protection District	\$5,820,005
Santa Barbara Metropolitan Transit District	\$5,215,206
San Joaquin Regional Transit District	\$5,139,112

### Table 18: FY 2018 Federal Revenues to California Special Districts

District	Grants
Santa Ana Watershed Project Authority	\$5,134,121
Antelope Valley Transit Authority	\$5,129,240
San Mateo County Transit District	\$4,801,526
Hub Cities Consortium	\$4,574,408
Fresno-Madera Agency On Aging	\$4,556,472
East Bay Regional Park District	\$4,521,329
San Diego Unified Port District	\$4,450,006
Workforce Alliance of the North Bay	\$4,430,597
Gold Coast Transit District	\$4,347,696
El Dorado Irrigation District	\$4,283,368
Santa Clara Valley Transportation Authority	\$4,230,000
Bay Area Air Quality Management District	\$4,229,160
Orange County Fire Authority	\$4,143,055
Yuba County Water Agency	\$4,055,202
Solano County Transit (Soltrans)	\$3,981,116
Southeast Area Social Services Funding Authority (SASSFA)	\$3,961,462
LA IMPACT	\$3,817,600
Menlo Park Fire Protection District	\$3,792,455
Transit Joint Powers Authority of Merced County	\$3,686,021
Napa Valley Transportation Authority	\$3,487,853
Ventura County Transportation Commission	\$3,409,662
Huntington Park Public Financing Authority	\$3,373,956
San Joaquin County Regional Fire Dispatch Authority	\$3,036,041
Central Sierra Child Support Agency	\$3,017,598
Butte Regional Transit	\$2,936,380
Imperial County Transportation Commission (ICTC)	\$2,695,292
East Contra Costa County Habitat Conservancy	\$2,663,600
Kings County Area Public Transit Agency	\$2,646,982
Sacramento Metropolitan Air Quality Management District	\$2,619,870
Sacramento County Stormwater Utility District (Sacramento)	\$2,596,112
Coachella Valley Conservation Commission	\$2,435,628
Rancho California Water District	\$2,416,436
Southern California Library Cooperative	\$2,373,295
Newport Beach Public Facilities Corporation	\$2,367,873
Yuba Sutter Transit Authority	\$2,359,913
Shasta Community Services District	\$2,283,737
Sonoma County Water Agency	\$2,259,389
San Diego County Air Pollution Control	\$2,237,133
Waterworks District No. 40 (Los Angeles)	\$2,158,285
Pacific Library Partnership	\$2,135,982

District	Grants
Panoche Drainage District (Fresno)	\$2,089,861
San Luis Obispo Regional Transit Authority	\$2,064,496
Hi-Desert Memorial Hospital District	\$2,062,720
King-Tulare Area Agency on Aging	\$2,059,218
Stanislaus Drug Enforcement Agency	\$1,895,212
Municipal Improvement Corporation of Los Angeles	\$1,796,046
Sacramento Metropolitan Fire District	\$1,732,450
Planning and Service Area II Area Agency On Aging	\$1,689,897
Santa Barbara County Association of Governments (SBCAG)	\$1,669,711
Northern Inyo Healthcare District	\$1,650,788
Gold Ridge Resource Conservation District	\$1,619,657
Area 12 Agency on Aging	\$1,593,336
Northern Sierra Air Quality Management District	\$1,544,815
Fresno County Rural Transit Agency	\$1,522,098
Marin County Transit District	\$1,493,625
Tehama County Flood Control and Water Conservation District	\$1,445,596
San Francisco Bay Area Rapid Transit District	\$1,437,911
Sunline Transit Agency	\$1,397,807
Coachella Valley Association of Governments	\$1,380,227
Moulton-Niguel Water District	\$1,335,648
Montecito Sanitary District (Santa Barbara)	\$1,311,729
Central Contra Costa Transit Authority	\$1,279,712
Porterville Schools Improvement Corporation	\$1,270,240
Mendocino County Resource Conservation District	\$1,261,092
Western Shasta Resource Conservation District	\$1,224,948
Yolo County Transportation District	\$1,205,204
Southern California Coastal Water Research Project Authority	\$1,169,385
Rancho Santa Fe Fire Protection District	\$1,162,333
Zone 7 Water Agency	\$1,144,811
City/County Association of Governments of San Mateo County	\$1,137,342
Kettleman City Community Services District	\$1,122,095
Ventura County Air Pollution Control	\$1,097,231
Brentwood Infrastructure Financing Authority	\$1,041,299
Elsinore Valley Municipal Water District	\$1,039,426
Redding Area Bus Authority	\$1,000,000
Big Bear City Community Services District	\$998,876
Area Agency on Aging Planning and Services Area 26	\$990,018
Sonoma Resource Conservation District	\$964,269
Central County Fire Department	\$954,239
Eastern Contra Costa County Transit Authority	\$949,673

District	Grants
North Tahoe Fire Protection District	\$912,068
Tahoe Resource Conservation District \$894,312	\$894,312
Montecito Fire Protection District	\$891,901
Livermore-Amador Valley Transit Authority	\$890,169
Aquatic Science Center	\$855,129
County Service Area No. 13 (Santa Cruz)	\$854,549
Modesto City Schools Joint Powers Authority	\$854,231
Fort Ord Reuse Authority	\$819,289
Reclamation District No. 2110	\$811,964
Central Fire Protection District (Santa Clara)	\$795,383
North County Fire Protection District (Monterey)	\$790,150
March Joint Powers Authority	\$782,949
Truckee-Tahoe Airport District	\$763,214
Santa Cruz County Sanitation District (Santa Cruz) \$757,253	\$757,253
Shasta Valley Resource Conservation District	\$750,982
Lake Transit Authority	\$693,012
Santa Cruz Port District	\$599,596
East Bay Regional Communications System Authority	\$599,555
Lake County Sanitation District	\$576,010
Higgins Area Fire Protection District	\$572,529
Brannan-Andrus Levee Maintenance (Sacramento)	\$571,233
California Pines Community Services District	\$570,084
Firebaugh Canal Water District	\$564,000
American Canyon Fire Protection District	\$556,897
Henry Miller Reclamation District No. 2131 \$539,678	\$539,678
Redwood Coast Transit Authority	\$524,593
Automated Regional Justice Information System (ARJIS)	\$524,098
Yolo County Flood Control and Water Conservation District	\$520,235
Ventura County Watershed Protection District	\$503,306
Indian Wells Valley Airport District	\$497,367
Monterey County Water Resource Agency	\$497,250
Santa Barbara County Air Pollution Control \$495,000	\$495,000
El Dorado County Transit Authority	\$487,448
Quincy Community Services District	\$485,461
Marin Municipal Water District	\$485,342
Eastern Sierra Transit Authority \$483,684	\$483,684
South County Transit	\$483,000
Valley Center Fire Protection District	\$482,756
Monterey County Resource Conservation District	\$476,636
Heartland Communications Facility Authority	\$470,978

District	Grants
Yolo County Natural Community Conservation Plan Joint Powers Agency	\$437,578
Santa Clara County Financing Authority	\$431,483
Humboldt County Resource Conservation District	\$429,511
Spalding Community Service District	\$425,278
Capital South East Connector Authority	\$424,547
Mountain Area Regional Transit Authority	\$420,780
Morongo Basin Transit Authority	\$410,445
Western Contra Costa Transit Authority	\$398,365
Resource Conservation District of Greater San Diego County	\$396,937
Palo Verde County Water District	\$394,820
Minter Field Airport District	\$386,876
Callayomi County Water District	\$385,872
Lassen Transit Service Agency	\$374,662
Caruthers Community Services District	\$359,708
Eastern Municipal Water District	\$348,676
La Habra Utility Authority	\$341,578
Tulelake Irrigation District	\$341,202
Santa Cruz County Flood Control District	\$340,976
Santa Barbara County Flood Control and Water Conservation District	\$338,090
Amador Transit	\$334,580
Antelope Fire Protection District	\$330,284
Fresno County Fire Protection District	\$327,193
Peninsula Library System District	\$324,827
San Mateo County Resource Conservation District	\$320,948
Monterey Bay Unified Air Pollution Control District	\$319,525
Mendocino County Youth Project	\$316,527
Greater Los Angeles County Vector Control District	\$313,997
South Coast Water District	\$307,254
County Service Area No. 69 (San Diego)	\$305,236
North of the River Recreation and Park District	\$303,163
Mountains Recreation and Conservation Authority	\$300,989
Seeley County Water District	\$300,345
Cosumnes Community Services District	\$293,606
Olivehurst Public Utility District	\$286,652
Buckingham Park Water District	\$281,852
San Mateo County Operational Area Emergency Services Organization Authority	\$281,538
Sierra - Sacramento Valley Emergency Medical Services Agency	\$280,306
Tea Pot Dome Water District	\$279,432
Reclamation District No. 1001	\$277,941
Wheeler Crest Fire Protection District \$	\$272,815

District	Grants
Klamath Community Services District	\$271,974
Humboldt Transit Authority	\$271,498
Resource Conservation District of Tehama County	\$269,109
Biggs-West Gridley Water District	\$268,241
Napa County Resource Conservation District	\$267,633
Columbia Resource Conservation District	\$258,003
Reclamation District No. 773	\$250,625
Weaverville Fire Protection District	\$239,687
Irvine Child Care Project	\$239,295
Sonoma County Agricultural Preservation and Open Space District	\$238,008
California Residential Mitigation Program (CRMP)	\$232,969
Camptonville Community Services District	\$228,633
Shasta Lake Fire Protection District	\$222,596
Davenport County Sanitation District (Santa Cruz)	\$212,284
Mariposa County Resource Conservation District	\$210,523
Modoc Transportation Agency	\$209,478
Mammoth Lakes Fire Protection District	\$202,350
Stanislaus Consolidated Fire Protection District	\$198,433
Delta Diablo Sanitation District (Contra Costa)	\$194,014
Garden Valley Fire Protection District	\$189,223
Chowchilla Public Finance Authority	\$189,001
County Service Area No. 17 (San Diego)	\$178,007
Resource Conservation District of Santa Cruz County	\$172,329
Jacumba Community Services District	\$171,761
Cordelia Fire Protection District	\$170,767
Beckwourth Fire Protection District	\$169,254
San Mateo County Narcotics Task Force	\$164,371
Amador Regional Sanitation Authority \$	\$159,998
Siskiyou Resource Conservation District \$158,961	\$158,961
Resort Improvement District No. 1	\$158,345
Carpinteria Sanitary District (Santa Barbara)	\$158,092
North Tahoe Public Utility District	\$152,655
Inland Counties Emergency Medical Agency	\$152,191
Arcata Fire Protection District	\$150,446
County Service Area No. 51 (Santa Cruz)	\$148,533
East Stanislaus Resource Conservation District	\$147,424
Fallbrook Public Utility District	\$145,338
Coastal San Luis Resource Conservation District	\$142,206
Marin County Resource Conservation District	\$139,646
Humboldt Bay Harbor Recreation and Conservation District	\$136,625

District	Grants
San Miguel Community Services District	\$135,679
San Bernardino County Flood Control District	\$135,000
Lake Berryessa Resort Improvement District	\$133,516
Big Rock Community Services District	\$133,450
Sutter Extension Water District	\$128,924
County Service Area No. 7 (Lake)	\$126,563
Brooktrails Township Community Services District	\$126,429
San Bruno Park School Facilities Financing Authority	\$125,272
June Lake Fire Protection District	\$125,014
North Kern Water Storage District	\$122,380
Humboldt Bay Fire	\$118,466
United Water Conservation District	\$116,407
Mojave Desert Resource Conservation District \$116,341	\$116,341
Lake County Watershed Protection District	\$115,686
Southern Marin Emergency Medical-Paramedic System	\$115,134
San Luis Obispo County Air Pollution District	\$115,094
Pajaro/Sunny Mesa Community Services District	\$114,184
Superior California Economic Development District	\$112,500
Cobb Area County Water District	\$111,955
Palo Verde Valley Transit Agency	\$111,387
Mt. Shasta Fire Protection District	\$110,717
Contra Costa Fire Protection District	\$110,070
San Joaquin County Resource Conservation District	\$109,738
Ventura Port District	\$109,590
Hopland Fire Protection District	\$109,464
Marin County Flood Control and Water Conservation District	\$105,927
Central Sierra Economic Development District	\$102,982
Unified San Diego County Emergency Services Organization	\$102,357
Yolo-Solano Air Quality Management District	\$99,611
County Service Area No. 2 (Lake)	\$95,371
Tahoe City Public Utility District	\$94,307
Junction City Fire Protection District	\$93,805
Yolo County Communications Emergency Services Agency	\$91,265
Reclamation District No. 341	\$91,224
Placer County Flood Control and Water Conservation District	\$87,578
Truckee Public Financing Authority	\$86,009
Regional Waste Management Authority	\$85,956
Tulare Irrigation District	\$85,821
Glenn-Codora Fire Protection District	\$85,269
Rural Counties Environmental Services Joint Powers Authority	\$84,230

District	Grants
Port San Luis Harbor District	\$83,135
Laguna County Sanitation District (Santa Barbara) \$83,035	\$83,035
Fall River Resource Conservation District	\$79,918
County Sanitation District No. 1 (Nevada)	\$79,782
Sutter County Resource Conservation District	\$78,084
Reclamation District No. 756	\$77,717
Reclamation District No. 1600	\$76,636
County Service Area No. 18 (Lake)	\$75,938
Suisun Resource Conservation District	\$75,599
Santa Monica Bay Restoration Authority	\$73,883
Serra Cooperative Library System	\$73,822
Reclamation District No. 1601	\$73,808
Lost Hills Utility District (Kern)	\$73,446
Placer County Air Pollution Control District	\$73,169
Fire Protection Service Area No. 1	\$73,059
County Service Area No. 23 (Santa Cruz)	\$73,017
Belmont Fire Protection District	\$71,554
Reclamation District No. 2025	\$70,676
Fontana Fire Protection District	\$66,904
Valley-Wide Recreation and Park District	\$65,764
Pit Resource Conservation District	\$63,000
Crystal Springs County Sanitation District (San Mateo)	\$62,860
Adin Fire Protection District \$61,711	\$61,711
NorthNet Library System	\$61,705
Santa Clara County Vector Control District \$61,039	\$61,039
Tuolumne Utilities District	\$60,907
Monterey Peninsula Regional Park District	\$59,795
County Service Area No. 42 (San Bernardino)	\$59,333
Reclamation District No. 2095	\$59,119
San Luis Obispo County Flood Control and Water Conservation District	\$58,589
Diamond Springs/El Dorado Fire Protection District	\$58,225
McCloud Community Services District	\$57,587
Hamilton City Fire Protection District	\$56,489
Big Bear Valley Recreation and Park District	\$55,620
Rincon Del Diablo Municipal Water District	\$54,773
Riverdale Public Utility District	\$54,617
Whittier Utility Authority	\$53,734
Sacramento County Water Agency	\$52,645
San Joaquin County Mosquito and Vector Control	\$51,400
Levee District No. 1 (Sutter)	\$50,540

District	Grants
Santa Barbara Fire Protection District	\$50,026
Reclamation District No. 2058	\$49,623
Yuima Municipal Water District	\$49,372
Lava Beds - Butte Valley Resource Conservation District	\$47,219
Coarsegold Resource Conservation District	\$46,108
Collinsville Levee District (Solano)	\$45,818
Reclamation District No. 2074	\$45,726
Malaga County Water District	\$45,345
Anderson Valley Community Services District \$45,085	\$45,085
Contra Costa Resource Conservation District	\$44,579
Stratford Public Utility District	\$43,518
Reclamation District No. 524	\$43,186
Reclamation District No. 2096	\$43,052
Reclamation District No. 2067	\$42,553
Coachella Valley Resource Conservation District	\$41,961
Laguna Beach County Water District	\$41,848
Maxwell Public Utility District	\$40,763
Burney Fire Protection District	\$40,612
Colusa County Resource Conservation District	\$40,165
El Dorado County Air Pollution Control	\$39,000
Reclamation District No. 2137	\$38,643
County Service Area No. 41 (Sonoma)	\$37,344
Inland Library System	\$37,144
Whitehawk Ranch Community Services District	\$36,503
Reclamation District No. 2028	\$36,420
Bodega Bay Fire Protection District	\$36,157
Library Joint Powers Authority of Santa Clara County	\$35,304
Maintenance District No. 36 (Madera)	\$35,010
Kern Water Bank Authority	\$33,375
Lookout Fire Protection District	\$33,184
Grenada Irrigation District	\$33,000
Yosemite Area Regional Transportation System (YARTS)	\$32,855
Likely Fire Protection District	\$32,545
Indian Valley Community Services District	\$32,153
Biola Community Services District	\$32,000
Chino Valley Independent Fire District	\$31,898
Scott Valley Fire Protection District	\$30,725
North West Kern Resource Conservation District	\$30,351
Indian Creek-Westridge Community Services District	\$29,950
Lake County Air Quality Management District	\$29,900

District	Grants
Salton Community Services District	\$27,695
Napa Berryessa Resort Improvement District	\$27,645
Glenn County Resource Conservation District	\$27,288
Emerald Lake Heights Sewer Maintenance District	\$26,716
Reclamation District No. 2029	\$26,573
Richvale Irrigation District	\$25,687
Lewiston Community Services District	\$24,704
Waterworks District No. 29 (Los Angeles)	\$24,648
Cachagua Fire Protection District	\$23,801
Winterhaven Water District	\$23,190
Reclamation District No. 536	\$23,135
Reclamation District No. 1607	\$22,332
Yolo County Resource Conservation District	\$22,297
Arrowbear Park County Water District	\$21,978
Redwood Coast Fire Protection District	\$21,829
Murphys Fire Protection District	\$21,306
Mojave Air and Space Port	\$21,170
Strawberry Fire Protection District	\$21,170
Sierra Valley Fire Protection District	\$20,061
Sierra Coordinated Resources Management Council	\$20,000
Reclamation District No. 404	\$19,228
Reclamation District No. 317	\$19,052
Golden Sierra Job Training Agency	\$18,981
Hayfork Fire Protection District	\$17,859
Reclamation District No. 785	\$17,701
White Mountain Fire Protection	\$17,686
Reclamation District No. 2139	\$16,871
Reclamation District No. 2026	\$16,818
Reclamation District No. 551	\$16,635
Reclamation District No. 2107	\$16,482
Cachuma Resource Conservation District	\$16,470
Independence Ranch Community Services District	\$16,229
Marin County Open Space District	\$16,161
County Service Area No. 7 (San Mateo)	\$15,996
Loleta Fire Protection District	\$15,600
Reclamation District No. 730	\$15,466
Calaveras County Water District	\$15,432
Crockett-Carquinez Fire Protection District	\$14,608
Kanawha Fire Protection District	\$13,505
Reclamation District No. 2130	\$12,998

District	Grants
South Tahoe Public Utility District	\$12,773
Showcase Community Services District	\$12,373
Corona Utility Authority	\$12,177
Reclamation District No. 407	\$12,060
Reclamation District No. 349	\$11,318
Mendocino County Air Quality Management District	\$11,200
Amador County Fire Protection District	\$10,878
Alameda County Flood Control and Water Conservation District	\$10,708
Foothill Fire Protection District (Yuba)	\$10,457
County Service Area No. 43 (Fresno)	\$9,680
Idyllwild Fire Protection District	\$9,667
Guadalupe Coyote Resource Conservation District	\$9,623
South Yreka Fire Protection District	\$9,446
Shasta County Air Pollution Control	\$9,100
County Service Area No. 7 (Santa Cruz)	\$8,815
Tiburon Fire Protection District	\$8,338
Smith River Community Services District	\$8,161
Kern River Valley Cemetery District	\$8,125
Montague Water Conservation District	\$8,041
Groveland Community Services District	\$7,485
Siskiyou County Air Pollution Control	\$7,260
Reclamation District No. 2041	\$7,032
Flood Control Maintenance Area No. 1	\$5,293
Mountain Gate Community Services District	\$5,085
County Service Area No. 6 (Shasta)	\$5,082
Santa Clara Valley Water District	\$4,902
Library Services Authority	\$4,534
Maxwell Fire Protection District	\$4,188
Happy Camp Fire Protection District	\$3,967
County Service Area No. 20 (Lake)	\$3,600
49-99 Cooperative Library System	\$3,578
Linden-Peters Fire Protection District	\$3,160
San Diego County Flood Control District	\$2,676
Waterloo-Morada Fire Protection District	\$2,435
County Service Area No. 2 (Santa Cruz)	\$2,347
Mi-Wuk-Sugar Pine Fire Protection District of Tuolumne County	\$2,309
North Central Fire Protection District	\$2,161
Reclamation District No. 2047	\$2,099
Bear Valley-Indian Valley Fire Protection District	\$1,995
Independence Fire Protection District	\$1,917

District	Grants
Colusa Mosquito Abatement District	\$1,797
Maxwell Cemetery District	\$1,714
Coalinga-Huron Recreation and Park District	\$1,472
Willows Cemetery District	\$1,094
Williams Fire Protection District	\$1,026
San Andreas Fire Protection District	\$1,000
County Water Works District No. 3 (Lake)	\$972
Sacramento River Fire District	\$904
Colusa Cemetery District	\$876
County Service Area No. 4 (Siskiyou)	\$859
Sutter-Yuba Mosquito Abatement District	\$743
County Service Area F (Sutter)	\$501
Quail Valley Water District	\$458
Williams Cemetery District	\$423
Alturas Cemetery District	\$416
Alturas Fire Protection District	\$382
County Service Area G (Sutter)	\$238
Merquin Cemetery District	\$204
Guadalupe Cemetery District	\$198
Sutter Cemetery District	\$181
Santa Barbara County Water Agency	\$150
Red Bluff Cemetery District	\$144
Gilsizer Drainage District (Sutter)	\$139
Willows Fire Protection District	\$131
Los Molinos Cemetery District	\$98
County Service Area D (Sutter)	\$85
Meridian Fire Protection	\$70
County Service Area C (Sutter)	\$69
Selma Cemetery District	\$57
Sutter County Water Agency	\$52
Sutter Basin Fire Protection District	\$36
Storm Drain Maintenance District No. 8 (Stanislaus)	\$33
Live Oak Cemetery District	\$32
Levee District No. 9 (Sutter)	\$31
Contra Costa County Flood Control and Water Conservation District	\$23
Sutter County Consolidated Street Lighting District	\$21
West Stanislaus Resource Conservation District	\$21
Fairview Cemetery District	\$18
Princeton Fire Protection District	\$16
Sierra Cedars Community Services District	\$10

District	Grants
Capay Fire Protection District	\$10
Pleasant Grove Cemetery District	\$9
Nicolaus Cemetery District	\$8
Easton Community Services District	\$6
Paskenta Cemetery District	\$6
Los Molinos Lighting District	\$5
Tranquillity Public Utility District	\$5
Manton Cemetery District	\$4
Empire Lighting District	\$4
Sunset Oaks Lighting District	\$3
Vina Cemetery District	\$3
Cottonwood Fire Protection District	\$3
Orland Cemetery District	\$3
Salida Lighting District	\$3
Glenn-Colusa Fire Protection District	\$3
Airport Neighborhood Lighting District	\$2
Denair Lighting District	\$2
Kirkwood Cemetery District	\$2
Shasta County Water Agency	\$1
Fairview Tract Lighting District	\$1
Olympic Tract Lighting District	\$1
Storm Drain Maintenance District No. 6 (Stanislaus)	\$1
Sylvan Village Lighting District No. 2	\$1
Tempo Park Lighting District	\$1
Country Club Estates Lighting District	\$1
Rio Ramaza Community Services	\$1
Richland Tract Lighting District	\$1
Cottonwood Cemetery District (Shasta)	\$1
Total	\$1,235,501,137

Source: California State Controller's Office

## Appendix E: FY 2018 State of California Expenditures by Federal Program

The following table reflects all expenditures for all federal award programs received by the State of California (State) for the state fiscal year ended June 30, 2018, except for federal awards received by the University of California system, a component unit of the State, the California State University system, the California State Water Resources Control Board Water Pollution Control Revolving Fund, the California State Water Resources Control Board Safe Drinking Water State Revolving Fund, and the California Housing Finance Fund of the California Housing Finance Agency, a component unit of the State.

Federal Agency	CFDA Number	Federal Program	Expenditures (\$)
USDA	10.001	Agricultural Research Basic and Applied Research	19,037
USDA	10.025	Plant and Animal Disease, Pest Control, and Animal Care	52,857,449
USDA	10.163	Market Protection and Promotion	3,382,513
USDA	10.170	Specialty Crop Block Grant Program - Farm Bill	20,063,318
USDA	10.171	Organic Certification Cost Share Programs	1,915,594
USDA	10.331	Food Insecurity Nutrition Incentive Grants Program	1,092,193
USDA	10.475	Cooperative Agreements with States for Intrastate Meat and Poultry Inspection	57,160
USDA	10.477	Meat, Poultry, and Egg Products Inspection	125,876
USDA	10.551	Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP)	6,426,732,130
USDA	10.553	School Breakfast Program (SBP)	538,633,97
USDA	10.555	National School Lunch Program (NSLP)	1,745,097,185
USDA	10.556	Special Milk Program for Children (SMP)	277,602
USDA	10.557	Special Supplemental Nutrition Program for Women, Infants, and Children (WIC)	877,651,548
USDA	10.558	Child and Adult Care Food Program	486,214,729
USDA	10.559	Summer Food Service Program for Children (SFSPC)	21,406,626
USDA	10.560	State Administrative Expenses for Child Nutrition	36,777,447
USDA	10.561	State Administrative Matching Grants for the Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program	897,448,696
USDA	10.565	Commodity Supplemental Food Program	28,539,893
USDA	10.568	Emergency Food Assistance Program (Administrative Costs)	11,758,014
USDA	10.569	Emergency Food Assistance Program (Food Commodities - Noncash)	61,754,495
USDA	10.572	WIC Farmers' Market Nutrition Program (FMNP)	1,655,536
USDA	10.574	Team Nutrition Grants	36,408
USDA	10.575	Farm to School Grant Program	50,621
USDA	10.576	Senior Farmers Market Nutrition Program	664,744
USDA	10.579	Child Nutrition Discretionary Grants Limited Availability	2,703,246
USDA	10.582	Fresh Fruit and Vegetable Program	12,910,495
USDA	10.596	Pilot Projects to Reduce Dependency and Increase Work Requirements and Work Effort under SNAP	2,732,449

#### Table 19: FY 2018 State of California Expenditures by Federal Program

Federal Agency	CFDA Number	Federal Program	Expenditures (\$)
USDA	10.604	Technical Assistance for Specialty Crops Program	187,040
USDA	10.664	Cooperative Forestry Assistance	3,001,514
USDA	10.665	Schools and Roads - Grants to States	28,367,485
USDA	10.675	Urban and Community Forestry Program	624,187
USDA	10.676	Forest Legacy Program	364,697
USDA	10.678	Forest Stewardship Program	142,279
USDA	10.680	Forest Health Protection	332,734
USDA	10.683	National Fish and Wildlife Foundation	8,727
USDA	10.691	Good Neighbor Authority	95,750
USDA	10.693	Watershed Restoration and Enhancement Agreement Authority	100,972
USDA	10.699	Partnership Agreements	1,103,122
USDA	10.912	Environmental Quality Incentives Program	18,726
USDA	10.U01	Fire Prevention/Suppression Agreement	2,045,000
USDA	10.XXX	Total U.S. Dept. of Agriculture (USDA) Programs	10,730,317,237
DOC	11.303	Economic Development Technical Assistance	1,214
DOC	11.407	Interjurisdictional Fisheries Act of 1986	192,050
DOC	11.419	Coastal Zone Management Administration Awards	2,515,988
DOC	11.420	Coastal Zone Management Estuarine Research Reserves	849,154
DOC	11.438	Pacific Coast Salmon Recovery Pacific Salmon Treaty Program	12,009,445
DOC	11.454	Unallied Management Projects	883,839
DOC	11.463	Habitat Conservation	127,178
DOC	11.467	Meteorologic and Hydrologic Modernization Development	590,085
DOC	11.472	Unallied Science Program	870,382
DOC	11.478	Center for Sponsored Coastal Ocean Research Program	210,201
DOC	11.549	State and Local Implementation Grant Program	1,086,602
DOC	11.XXX	Total Dept. of Commerce (DOC) Programs	19,336,138
DOD	12.110	Planning Assistance to States	36,113
DOD	12.112	Payments to States in Lieu of Real Estate Taxes	135,168
DOD	12.113	State Memorandum of Agreement Program for the Reimbursement of Technical Services	14,284,228
DOD	12.300	Basic and Applied Scientific Research	75,891
DOD	12.401	National Guard Military Operations and Maintenance (O&M) Projects	85,642,516
DOD	12.404	National Guard Challenge Program	20,524,220
DOD	12.617	Economic Adjustment Assistance for State Governments	1,524,779
DOD	12.632	Legacy Resource Management Program	27,103
DOD	12.800	Air Force Defense Research Sciences Program	36,491
DOD	12.999	Other - U.S. Department of Defense	1,775,151
DOD	12.XXX	Total Dept. of Defense (DOD) Programs	124,061,660
HUD	14.171	Manufactured Home Dispute Resolution	170,375
HUD	14.228	Community Development Block Grants/State's Program and Non-Entitlement Grants in Hawaii	39,683,406

Federal Agency	CFDA Number	Federal Program	Expenditures (\$)
HUD	14.231	Emergency Solutions Grant Program	12,920,767
HUD	14.239	Home Investment Partnerships Program	24,764,974
HUD	14.241	Housing Opportunities for Persons with AIDS	3,079,797
HUD	14.272	National Disaster Resilience Competition	945,148
HUD	14.400	Equal Opportunity in Housing	1,706,640
HUD	14.900	Lead-Based Paint Hazard Control in Privately-Owned Housing	721,096
HUD	14.XXX	Total Housing and Urban Development (HUD) Programs	83,992,203
DOI	15.224	Cultural and Paleontological Resources Management	897
DOI	15.231	Fish, Wildlife and Plant Conservation Resource Management	2,999
DOI	15.235	Southern Nevada Public Land Management	533,285
DOI	15.236	ARRA – Environmental Quality and Protection Resource Management, Recovery Act Funded	107,172
DOI	15.427	Federal Oil and Gas Royalty Management State and Tribal Coordination	1,172,760
DOI	15.434	Geothermal Resources	3,887,051
DOI	15.437	Minerals Leasing Act	32,074,915
DOI	15.508	Providing Water to At-Risk Natural Desert Terminal Lakes	108,981
DOI	15.512	Central Valley Project Improvement Act, Title XXXIV	7,859,606
DOI	15.517	Fish and Wildlife Coordination Act	412,694
DOI	15.524	Recreation Resources Management	3,728,452
DOI	15.527	San Luis Unit, Central Valley Project	38,383
DOI	15.533	California Water Security and Environmental Enhancement	223,433
DOI	15.543	Lake Tahoe Regional Wetlands Development Program	44,974
DOI	15.555	San Joaquin River Restoration Program	794,595
DOI	15.605	Sport Fish Restoration Program	16,697,067
DOI	15.608	Fish and Wildlife Management Assistance	49,064
DOI	15.611	Wildlife Restoration and Basic Hunter Education	29,988,182
DOI	15.614	Coastal Wetlands Planning, Protection and Restoration Act	1,647,142
DOI	15.615	Cooperative Endangered Species Conservation Fund	9,630,062
DOI	15.616	Clean Vessel Act Program	1,195,867
DOI	15.622	Sportfishing and Boating Safety Act	103,244
DOI	15.623	North American Wetlands Conservation Fund	147,944
DOI	15.626	Enhanced Hunter Education and Safety Program	217,336
DOI	15.633	Landowner Incentive Program	14,900
DOI	15.634	State Wildlife Grants	3,012,447
DOI	15.648	Central Valley Project Improvement (CVPI) Anadromous Fish Restoration Program (AFRP)	381,939
DOI	15.657	Endangered Species Conservation - Recovery Implementation Funds	68,095
DOI	15.666	Endangered Species Conservation-Wolf Livestock Loss Compensation and Prevention	541
DOI	15.669	Cooperative Landscape Conservation	21,277
DOI	15.807	Earthquake Hazards Program Assistance	19,224

Federal Agency	CFDA Number	Federal Program	Expenditures (\$)
DOI	15.810	National Cooperative Geologic Mapping Program	168,963
DOI	15.814	National Geological and Geophysical Data Preservation Program	17,858
DOI	15.904	Historic Preservation Fund Grants-In-Aid	766,393
DOI	15.916	Outdoor Recreation Acquisition, Development and Planning	6,979,421
DOI	15.925	National Maritime Heritage Grants	105,152
DOI	15.937	ARRA - Redwood National Park Cooperative Management with the State of California	9,961
DOI	15.944	Natural Resource Stewardship	4,353
DOI	15.954	National Park Service Conservation, Protection, Outreach, and Education	6,230
DOI	15.999	Other - U.S. Department of the Interior	3,295,549
DOI	15.XXX	Total Dept. of Interior (DOI) Programs	125,538,408
DOJ	16.001	Law Enforcement Assistance Narcotics and Dangerous Drugs Laboratory Analysis	510,852
DOJ	16.017	Sexual Assault Services Formula Program	742,390
DOJ	16.321	Antiterrorism Emergency Reserve	695,822
DOJ	16.523	Juvenile Accountability Block Grants	133,232
DOJ	16.540	Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention Allocation to States	3,873,791
DOJ	16.554	National Criminal History Improvement Program (NCHIP)	447,847
DOJ	16.575	Crime Victim Assistance	171,669,487
DOJ	16.576	Crime Victim Compensation	20,203,887
DOJ	16.582	Crime Victim Assistance/Discretionary Grants	1,894,606
DOJ	16.585	Drug Court Discretionary Grant Program	219,975
DOJ	16.588	Violence Against Women Formula Grants	14,244,372
DOJ	16.593	Residential Substance Abuse Treatment for State Prisoners	963,812
DOJ	16.609	Project Safe Neighborhoods	1,108,481
DOJ	16.610	Regional Information Sharing Systems	2,257,956
DOJ	16.710	Public Safety Partnership and Community Policing Grants	986,050
DOJ	16.734	Special Data Collections and Statistical Studies	293,323
DOJ	16.738	Edward Byrne Memorial Justice Assistance Grant Program	11,847,526
DOJ	16.741	DNA Backlog Reduction Program	1,652,106
DOJ	16.742	Paul Coverdell Forensic Sciences Improvement Grant Program	797,682
DOJ	16.750	Support for Adam Walsh Act Implementation Grant Program	468,984
DOJ	16.751	Edward Byrne Memorial Competitive Grant Program	1,638,738
DOJ	16.752	Economic High-Tech and Cyber Crime Prevention	18,170
DOJ	16.754	Harold Rogers Prescription Drug Monitoring Program	434,572
DOJ	16.812	Second Chance Act Prisoner Reentry Initiative	8,089
DOJ	16.816	John R. Justice Prosecutors and Defenders Incentive Act	91,015
DOJ	16.820	Postconviction Testing of DNA Evidence to Exonerate the Innocent	311,243
DOJ	16.826	Vision 21	127,125

Federal Agency	CFDA Number	Federal Program	Expenditures (\$)
DOJ	16.827	Justice Reinvestment Initiative	149,941
DOJ	16.922	Equitable Sharing Program	1,757,579
DOJ	16.999	Other - Department of Justice	555,419
DOJ	16.XXX	Total Dept. of Justice (DOJ) Programs	240,104,072
DOL	17.002	Labor Force Statistics	7,914,504
DOL	17.005	Compensation and Working Conditions	730,534
DOL	17.207	Employment Service/Wagner-Peyser Funded Activities	73,724,843
DOL	17.225	Unemployment Insurance	5,675,586,822
DOL	17.235	Senior Community Service Employment Program	6,267,669
DOL	17.245	Trade Adjustment Assistance	7,955,219
DOL	17.258	WIA/WIOA Adult Program	120,426,146
DOL	17.259	WIA/WIOA Youth Activities	118,237,556
DOL	17.271	Work Opportunity Tax Credit Program (WOTC)	1,973,974
DOL	17.273	Temporary Labor Certification for Foreign Workers	1,775,000
DOL	17.277	WIOA National Dislocated Worker Grants / WIA National Emergency Grants	31,454,244
DOL	17.278	WIA/WIOA Dislocated Worker Formula Grants	143,362,598
DOL	17.280	WIOA Dislocated Worker National Reserve Demonstration Grants	735,268
DOL	17.285	Apprenticeship USA Grants	913,699
DOL	17.503	Occupational Safety and Health State Program	26,808,014
DOL	17.504	Consultation Agreements	5,721,527
DOL	17.600	Mine Health and Safety Grants	368,995
DOL	17.801	Disabled Veterans' Outreach Program (DVOP)	19,890,455
DOL	17.XXX	Total Dept. of Labor (DOL) Programs	6,243,847,067
DOT	20.200	Highway Research and Development Program	504,888
DOT	20.205	Highway Planning and Construction	4,407,369,130
DOT	20.218	National Motor Carrier Safety	13,429,964
DOT	20.219	Recreational Trails Program	5,705,550
DOT	20.231	Performance and Registration Information Systems Management	104,873
DOT	20.232	Commercial Driver's License Program Improvement Grant	89,937
DOT	20.233	Border Enforcement Grants	217,743
DOT	20.240	Fuel Tax Evasion-Intergovernmental Enforcement Effort	39,311
DOT	20.317	Capital Assistance to States - Intercity Passenger Rail Service	3,146,586
DOT	20.319	High-Speed Rail Corridors and Intercity Passenger Rail Service - Capital Assistance Grants	31,980,225
DOT	20.505	Metropolitan Transportation Planning and State and Non- Metropolitan Planning and Research	69,076,394
DOT	20.509	Formula Grants for Rural Areas	41,250,896
DOT	20.513	Enhanced Mobility of Seniors and Individuals with Disabilities	17,041,596
DOT	20.514	Public Transportation Research, Technical Assistance, and Training	52,442

Federal Agency	CFDA Number	Federal Program	Expenditures (\$)
DOT	20.516	Job Access and Reverse Commute Program	598,267
DOT	20.526	Bus and Bus Facilities Formula Program	439,220
DOT	20.528	Rail Fixed Guideway Public Transportation System State Safety Oversight Formula Grant Program	3,420,669
DOT	20.600	State and Community Highway Safety	28,307,975
DOT	20.608	Minimum Penalties for Repeat Offenders for Driving While Intoxicated	42,088,529
DOT	20.614	National Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) Discretionary Safety Grants and Cooperative Agreements	907,691
DOT	20.616	National Priority Safety Programs	24,826,306
DOT	20.700	Pipeline Safety Program State Base Grant	6,498,446
DOT	20.703	Interagency Hazardous Materials Public Sector Training and Planning Grants	960,638
DOT	20.XXX	Total Dept. of Transportation (DOT) Programs	4,698,057,276
TREAS	21.016	Equitable Sharing	25,039
TREAS	21.XXX	Total Dept. of the Treasury (TREAS) Programs	25,039
EEOC	30.999	Other - Equal Opportunity Employment Commission	2,588,511
EEOC	30.XXX	Total Equal Employment Opportunity Commission (EEOC) Programs	2,588,511
GSA	39.003	Donation of Federal Surplus Personal Property (Noncash)	9,042,336
GSA	39.011	Election Reform Payments	144,687
GSA	39.XXX	Total General Services Administration (GSA) Programs	9,187,023
NEA	45.025	Promotion of the Arts Partnership Agreements	880,432
NEA	45.310	Grants to States	12,748,102
NEA	45.XXX	Total National Endowment for the Arts (NEA) Programs	13,628,534
SBA	59.061	State Trade Expansion	754,708
SBA	59.XXX	Total Small Business Administration (SBA) Programs	754,708
VA	64.005	Grants to States for Construction of State Home Facilities	2,757,907
VA	64.101	Burial Expenses Allowance for Veterans	468,720
VA	64.114	Veterans Housing Guaranteed and Insured Loans	157,754,368
VA	64.124	All-Volunteer Force Educational Assistance	1,551,281
VA	64.203	Veterans Cemetery Grants Program	2,084,027
VA	64.XXX	Total Veterans Affairs (VA) Programs	164,616,303
EPA	66.001	Air Pollution Control Program Support	9,149,041
EPA	66.032	State Indoor Radon Grants	143,486
EPA	66.034	Surveys, Studies, Research, Investigations, Demonstrations, and Special Purpose Activities Relating to the Clean Air Act	154,234
EPA	66.040	State Clean Diesel Grant Program	14,209
EPA	66.126	The San Francisco Bay Water Quality Improvement Fund	10,183
EPA	66.202	Congressionally Mandated Projects	281,118
EPA	66.204	Multipurpose Grants to State and Tribes	266,736
EPA	66.419	Water Pollution Control State, Interstate, and Tribal Program Support	9,665,648
EPA	66.432	State Public Water System Supervision	3,831,559

Federal Agency	CFDA Number	Federal Program	Expenditures (\$)
EPA	66.433	State Underground Water Source Protection	721,607
EPA	66.454	Water Quality Management Planning	1,117,030
EPA	66.460	Nonpoint Source Implementation Grants	6,853,633
EPA	66.461	Regional Wetland Program Development Grants	764,547
EPA	66.472	Beach Monitoring and Notification Program Implementation Grants	494,391
EPA	66.605	Performance Partnership Grants	1,424,448
EPA	66.608	Environmental Information Exchange Network Grant Program and Related Assistance	379,275
EPA	66.707	TSCA Title IV State Lead Grants Certification of Lead-Based Paint Professionals	422,302
EPA	66.708	Pollution Prevention Grants Program	116,760
EPA	66.801	Hazardous Waste Management State Program Support	7,114,227
EPA	66.802	Superfund State, Political Subdivision, and Indian Tribe Site- Specific Cooperative Agreements	933,188
EPA	66.804	Underground Storage Tank Prevention, Detection and Compliance Program	340,292
EPA	66.805	Leaking Underground Storage Tank Trust Fund Corrective Action Program	2,375,020
EPA	66.817	State and Tribal Response Program Grants	1,400,689
EPA	66.818	Brownfields Assessment and Cleanup Cooperative Agreements	211,175
EPA	66.XXX	Total Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) Programs	48,184,798
DOE	81.041	State Energy Program	2,564,420
DOE	81.042	Weatherization Assistance for Low-Income Persons	1,460,535
DOE	81.065	Nuclear Waste Disposal Siting	617,415
DOE	81.104	Environmental Remediation and Waste Processing and Disposal	349,726
DOE	81.136	Long-Term Surveillance and Maintenance	33,623
DOE	81.214	Environmental Monitoring/Cleanup, Cultural and Resource Mgmt., Emergency Response Research, Outreach, Technical Analysis	36,512
DOE	81.XXX	Total Dept. of Energy (DOE) Programs	5,062,231
ED	84.002	Adult Education - Basic Grants to States	96,390,870
ED	84.010	Title I Grants to Local Educational Agencies	1,814,784,601
ED	84.011	Migrant Education State Grant Program	123,404,679
ED	84.013	Title I State Agency Program for Neglected and Delinquent Children and Youth	1,680,262
ED	84.027	Special Education – Grants to States	1,196,218,370
ED	84.048	Career and Technical Education Basic Grants to States	110,692,361
ED	84.126	Rehabilitation Services Vocational Rehabilitation Grants to States	339,562,031
ED	84.144	Migrant Education Coordination Program	88,268
ED	84.173	Special Education – Preschool Grants	31,314,273

Federal Agency	CFDA Number	Federal Program	Expenditures (\$)
ED	84.177	Rehabilitation Services Independent Living Services for Older Individuals Who are Blind	4,008,384
ED	84.181	Special Education-Grants for Infants and Families	48,594,976
ED	84.187	Supported Employment Services for Individuals with the Most Significant Disabilities	3,523,198
ED	84.196	Education for Homeless Children and Youth	7,588,747
ED	84.282	Charter Schools	24,669,484
ED	84.287	Twenty-First Century Community Learning Centers	135,141,178
ED	84.323	Special Education - State Personnel Development	2,350,482
ED	84.330	Advanced Placement Program (Advanced Placement Test Fee; Advanced Placement Incentive Program Grants)	2,394,145
ED	84.358	Rural Education	3,540,692
ED	84.365	English Language Acquisition State Grants	120,347,475
ED	84.366	Mathematics and Science Partnerships	10,966,017
ED	84.367	Supporting Effective Instruction State Grants	226,137,958
ED	84.368	Competitive Grants for State Assessments	887,275
ED	84.369	Grants for State Assessments and Related Activities	26,658,573
ED	84.377	School Improvement Grants	32,915,413
ED	84.418	Promoting Readiness of Minors in Supplemental Security Income	14,481,360
ED	84.421	Disability Innovation Fund (DIF)	1,048,286
ED	84.XXX	Total Department of Education (ED) Programs	4,379,389,358
EAC	90.401	Help America Vote Act Requirements Payments	11,630,146
EAC	90.XXX	Total Election Assistance Commission (EAC) Programs	11,630,146
HHS	93.018	Strengthening Public Health Services at the Outreach Offices of the U.SMexico Border Health Commission	283,508
HHS	93.041	Special Programs for the Aging Title VII, Chapter 3_Programs for Prevention of Elder Abuse, Neglect, and Exploitation	400,818
HHS	93.042	Special Programs for the Aging Title VII, Chapter 2_Long Term Care Ombudsman Services for Older Individuals	1,551,671
HHS	93.043	Special Programs for the Aging Title III, Part D Disease Prevention and Health Promotion Services	1,792,573
HHS	93.044	Special Programs for the Aging Title III, Part B Grants for Supportive Services and Senior Centers	35,071,817
HHS	93.045	Special Programs for the Aging Title III, Part C Nutrition Services	65,855,963
HHS	93.051	Alzheimer's Disease Demonstration Grants to States	206,060
HHS	93.052	National Family Caregiver Support, Title III, Part E	15,453,851
HHS	93.053	Nutrition Services Incentive Program	13,060,141
HHS	93.069	Public Health Emergency Preparedness	42,469,361
HHS	93.070	Environmental Public Health and Emergency Response	1,162,164
HHS	93.071	Medicare Enrollment Assistance Program	1,517,365
HHS	93.073	Birth Defects and Developmental Disabilities - Prevention and Surveillance	366,317

Federal Agency	CFDA Number	Federal Program	Expenditures (\$)
HHS	93.079	Cooperative Agreements to Promote Adolescent Health through School-Based HIV/STD Prevention and School- Based Surveillance	512,825
HHS	93.090	Guardianship Assistance	60,712,571
HHS	93.092	Affordable Care Act (ACA) Personal Responsibility Education Program	5,849,686
HHS	93.094	Well-Integrated Screening and Evaluation for Women Across the Nation	941,078
HHS	93.103	Food and Drug Administration Research	2,759,102
HHS	93.110	Maternal and Child Health Federal Consolidated Programs	301,917
HHS	93.116	Project Grants and Cooperative Agreements for Tuberculosis Control Programs	8,765,952
HHS	93.117	Preventive Medicine and Public Health Residency Training Program, Integrative Medicine Program, and National Center for Integrative Primary Healthcare	392,548
HHS	93.127	Emergency Medical Services for Children	136,602
HHS	93.130	Cooperative Agreements to States/Territories for the Coordination and Development of Primary Care Offices	552,000
HHS	93.136	Injury Prevention and Control Research and State and Community Based Programs	5,047,854
HHS	93.150	Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness (PATH)	10,533,212
HHS	93.161	Health Program for Toxic Substances and Disease Registry	744,975
HHS	93.165	Grants to States for Loan Repayment Program	1,023,620
HHS	93.236	Grants to States to Support Oral Health Workforce Activities	152,456
HHS	93.241	State Rural Hospital Flexibility Program	620,738
HHS	93.243	Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Projects of Regional and National Significance	3,456,277
HHS	93.251	Universal Newborn Hearing Screening	136,278
HHS	93.268	Immunization Cooperative Agreements	519,664,682
HHS	93.270	Adult Viral Hepatitis Prevention and Control	73,967
HHS	93.283	Centers for Disease Control and Prevention Investigations and Technical Assistance	815,373
HHS	93.301	Small Rural Hospital Improvement Grant Program	156,487
HHS	93.305	National State Based Tobacco Control Programs	2,241,802
HHS	93.324	State Health Insurance Assistance Program	3,693,356
HHS	93.336	Behavioral Risk Factor Surveillance System	61,851
HHS	93.369	ACL Independent Living State Grants	1,756,035
HHS	93.448	Food Safety and Security Monitoring Project	299,734
HHS	93.464	ACL Assistive Technology	1,062,209
HHS	93.500	Pregnancy Assistance Fund Program	717,642
HHS	93.505	Affordable Care Act (ACA) Maternal, Infant, and Early Childhood Home Visiting Program	139,187
HHS	93.511	Affordable Care Act (ACA) Grants to States for Health Insurance Premium Review	212,609

Federal Agency	CFDA Number	Federal Program	Expenditures (\$)
HHS	93.556	Promoting Safe and Stable Families	31,896,986
HHS	93.558	Temporary Assistance for Needy Families (TANF) State Programs	3,410,555,144
HHS	93.563	Child Support Enforcement	622,828,344
HHS	93.564	Child Support Enforcement Research	361,707
HHS	93.566	Refugee and Entrant Assistance/Replacement Designee Administered Programs	34,061,956
HHS	93.568	Low-Income Home Energy Assistance Program	191,322,779
HHS	93.569	Community Services Block Grant	61,370,793
HHS	93.575	Child Care and Development Block Grant	326,914,263
HHS	93.576	Refugee and Entrant Assistance Discretionary Grants	343,733
HHS	93.579	U.S. Repatriation	59,490
HHS	93.584	Refugee and Entrant Assistance Targeted Assistance Grants	2,923,462
HHS	93.586	State Court Improvement Program	1,675,584
HHS	93.590	Community-Based Child Abuse Prevention Grants	3,576,297
HHS	93.596	Child Care Mandatory and Matching Funds of the Child Care and Development Fund	303,889,158
HHS	93.597	Grants to States for Access and Visitation Programs	877,897
HHS	93.599	Chafee Education and Training Vouchers Program (ETV)	8,392,748
HHS	93.600	Head Start	6,973,340
HHS	93.603	Adoption and Legal Guardianship Incentive Payments	12,370
HHS	93.626	Affordable Care Act State Health Insurance Assistance Program (SHIP) and Aging and Disability Resource Center (ADRC) Options Counseling for Medicare-Medicaid Individuals in States with Approved Financial Alignment Models	79,375
HHS	93.628	Affordable Care Act Implementation Support for State Demonstrations to Integrate Care for Medicare-Medicaid Enrollees	(33,137)
HHS	93.630	Developmental Disabilities Basic Support and Advocacy Grants	6,351,227
HHS	93.634	ACA Support for Demonstration Ombudsman Programs Serving Beneficiaries of State Demonstrations to Integrate Care for Medicare-Medicaid	1,041,468
HHS	93.643	Children's Justice Grants to States	1,360,221
HHS	93.644	Adult Medicaid Quality: Improving Maternal and Infant Health Outcomes in Medicaid and CHIP	86,517
HHS	93.645	Stephanie Tubbs Jones Child Welfare Services Program	29,852,089
HHS	93.658	Foster Care Title IV-E	1,391,566,947
HHS	93.659	Adoption Assistance	531,629,456
HHS	93.667	Social Services Block Grant	465,706,609
HHS	93.669	Child Abuse and Neglect State Grants	3,121,567
HHS	93.670	Child Abuse and Neglect Discretionary Activities	179,760
HHS	93.671	Family Violence Prevention and Services/Domestic Violence Shelter and Supportive Services	7,748,585

Federal Agency	CFDA Number	Federal Program	Expenditures (\$)		
HHS	93.674	Chafee Foster Care Independence Program	15,956,202		
HHS	93.719	ARRA - Advance Interoperable Health Information Technology Services to Support Health Information Exchange	186,121		
HHS	93.733	5.733 Capacity Building Assistance to Strengthen Public Health Immunization Infrastructure and Performance - financed in part by the Prevention and Public Health Fund (PPHF)			
HHS	93.735	State Public Health Approaches for Ensuring Quitline Capacity - Funded in part by Prevention and Public Health Funds (PPHF)	1,092,733		
HHS	93.745	267,445			
HHS	93.747	Elder Abuse Prevention Interventions Program	29,753		
HHS	93.757	State and Local Public Health Actions to Prevent Obesity, Diabetes, Heart Disease, and Stroke (PPHF)	6,240,149		
HHS	93.758	Preventive Health and Health Services Block Grant funded solely with Prevention and Public Health Funds (PPHF)	8,776,692		
HHS	93.767	Children's Health Insurance Program	3,231,082,495		
HHS	93.775	State Medicaid Fraud Control Units	33,495,407		
HHS	93.777	State Survey and Certification of Health Care Providers and Suppliers (Title XVIII) Medicare	55,703,777		
HHS	93.778	Medical Assistance Program	53,505,016,293		
HHS	93.788	Opioid STR	3,633,521		
HHS	93.791	Money Follows the Person Rebalancing Demonstration	18,640,930		
HHS	93.800	Organized Approaches to Increase Colorectal Cancer Screening	1,028,595		
HHS	93.810	Paul Coverdell National Acute Stroke Program National Center for Chronic Disease Prevention and Health Promotion	899,657		
HHS	93.817	Hospital Preparedness Program (HPP) Ebola Preparedness and Response Activities	583,269		
HHS	93.829	Section 223 Demonstration Programs to Improve Community Mental Health Services	(370)		
HHS	93.870	Maternal, Infant, and Early Childhood Home Visiting Grant Program	20,588,690		
HHS	93.881	The Health Insurance Enforcement and Consumer Protections Grant Program	210,599		
HHS	93.889	National Bioterrorism Hospital Preparedness Program	22,242,793		
HHS	93.898	Cancer Prevention and Control Programs for State, Territorial and Tribal Organizations	9,592,429		
HHS	93.913	Grants to States for Operation of State Offices of Rural Health	195,507		
HHS	93.917	HIV Care Formula Grants	126,241,966		

Federal Agency	CFDA Number	Federal Program	Expenditures (\$)
HHS	93.940	HIV Prevention Activities Health Department Based	24,793,124
HHS	93.944	Human Immunodeficiency Virus (HIV)/Acquired	2,906,344
		Immunodeficiency Virus Syndrome (AIDS) Surveillance	
HHS	93.945	Assistance Programs for Chronic Disease Prevention and Control	1,997,636
HHS	93.947	83,696	
HHS	93.958	Block Grants for Community Mental Health Services	73,106,408
HHS	93.959	Block Grants for Prevention and Treatment of Substance Abuse	300,648,768
HHS	93.977	Sexually Transmitted Diseases (STD) Preventing and Control Grants	6,537,360
HHS	93.982	Mental Health Disaster Assistance and Emergency Mental Health	(2,524)
HHS	93.994	Maternal and Child Health Services Block Grant to the States	36,294,587
HHS	93.999	Other - Department of Health and Human Services	42,066,886
HHS	93.XXX	Total Health and Human Services (HHS) Programs	65,810,733,686
CNCS	94.003	State Commissions	940,439
CNCS	94.006	AmeriCorps	24,857,504
CNCS	94.009	Training and Technical Assistance	108,528
CNCS	94.011	Foster Grandparent Program	1,474,695
CNCS	94.021	Volunteer Generation Fund	309,829
CNCS	94.XXX	Total Corporation for National and Community Service (CNCS) Programs	27,690,995
EOP	95.001	High Intensity Drug Trafficking Areas Program	2,190,560
EOP	95.XXX	Total Executive Office of the President (EOP) Programs	2,190,560
SSA	96.001	Social Security - Disability Insurance (DI)	227,205,146
SSA	96.XXX	Total Social Security Administration (SSA) Programs	227,205,146
DHS	97.008	Non-Profit Security Program	1,561,051
DHS	97.012	Boating Safety Financial Assistance	4,277,685
DHS	97.023	Community Assistance Program State Support Services Element (CAP-SSSE)	474,731
DHS	97.029	Flood Mitigation Assistance	200,335
DHS	97.032	Crisis Counseling	9,283
DHS	97.036	Disaster Grants - Public Assistance (Presidentially Declared Disasters)	518,137,605
DHS	97.039	Hazard Mitigation Grant	8,933,499
DHS	97.041	National Dam Safety Program	117,316
DHS	97.042	Emergency Management Performance Grants	24,989,227
DHS	97.043	State Fire Training Systems Grants	698
DHS	97.045	Cooperating Technical Partners	242,953
DHS	97.046	Fire Management Assistance Grant	10,015,155
DHS	97.047	Pre-Disaster Mitigation	3,925,269
DHS	97.067	Homeland Security Grant Program	171,054,851

Federal Agency	CFDA Number	Federal Program	Expenditures (\$)
DHS	97.082	Earthquake Consortium	5,821
DHS	97.110	Severe Repetitive Loss Program	(5)
DHS	97.XXX	Total Department of Homeland Security (DHS) Programs	743,945,474
Total	Total	Total	93,712,086,573

Source: California Department of Finance

## Appendix F: FY 2018 State of California Federal Expenditures by Department

The following table reflects federal funds expended by State agency/department for the state fiscal year 2018 ending June 30, 2018 (in thousands of dollars). Only agencies/departments with actual federal fund expenditures are shown. Note that numbers may not add up due to rounding.

Area of Government	California Department	FY 2018 (Dollars in Thousands)
Legislative, Judicial, and Executive	0250 Judicial Branch	\$3,322
Legislative, Judicial, and Executive	0521 Secretary for Transportation Agency (New, 13/14)	\$93,007
Legislative, Judicial, and Executive	0555 Secretary for Environmental Protection	\$300
Legislative, Judicial, and Executive	0650 Office of Planning and Research	\$35,859
Legislative, Judicial, and Executive	0690 Governor's Office of Emergency Services (Formerly California Emergency Management Agency, 13/14)	\$983,709
Legislative, Judicial, and Executive	0820 Department of Justice	\$38,126
Legislative, Judicial, and Executive	0840 State Controller	\$1,173
Legislative, Judicial, and Executive	0845 Department of Insurance (Renum from 2290)	\$379
Legislative, Judicial, and Executive	0890 Secretary of State	\$7,552
Legislative, Judicial, and Executive	0985 School Finance Authority	\$10,735
Business, Consumer Services, & Housing	1700 Department of Fair Employment and Housing	\$4,295
Business, Consumer Services, & Housing	2240 Department of Housing and Community Development	\$78,516
Transportation	2660 Department of Transportation	\$4,339,843
Transportation	2665 High-Speed Rail Authority	\$68,759
Transportation	2720 Department of the California Highway Patrol	\$15,132
Transportation	2740 Department of Motor Vehicles	\$232
Natural Resources	3125 California Tahoe Conservancy	\$1,528
Natural Resources	3360 Energy Resources Conservation and Development Commission	\$6,582
Natural Resources	3480 Department of Conservation	\$2,835
Natural Resources	3540 Department of Forestry and Fire Protection	\$5,652

Table 20: FY 2018	State of California	Federal Exper	ditures by D	enartment
10010 20.11 2010	State of Camornia	і систаї слрсі	iuituitus by D	cpartment

Area of Government	California Department	FY 2018 (Dollars in Thousands)
Natural Resources	3600 Department of Fish and Wildlife	\$81,528
Natural Resources	3640 Wildlife Conservation Board	\$35,000
Natural Resources	3720 California Coastal Commission	\$2,817
Natural Resources	3760 State Coastal Conservancy	\$17,844
Natural Resources	3790 Department of Parks and Recreation	\$157,478
Natural Resources	3855 Sierra Nevada Conservancy	\$78
Natural Resources	3860 Department of Water Resources	\$3,505
Natural Resources	3875 Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta Conservancy	\$607
Natural Resources	3885 Delta Stewardship Council	\$267
Environmental Protection	3900 State Air Resources Board	\$12,207
Environmental Protection	3930 Department of Pesticide Regulation (Board portion merged into 1110, 13/14)	\$2,366
Environmental Protection	3940 State Water Resources Control Board	\$188,254
Environmental Protection	3960 Department of Toxic Substances Control	\$34,637
Health and Human Services	4100 State Council on Developmental Disabilities	\$6,266
Health and Human Services	4120 Emergency Medical Services Authority	\$3,191
Health and Human	4140 Office of Statewide Health Planning and	\$1,559
Services	Development	
Health and Human Services	4170 Department of Aging	\$150,875
Health and Human Services	4180 Commission on Aging	\$460
Health and Human Services	4260 State Department of Health Care Services (Retitled 12/19/17)	\$57,055,664
Health and Human Services	4265 Department of Public Health	\$1,432,465
Health and Human Services	4300 Department of Developmental Services	\$55,052
Health and Human Services	4700 Department of Community Services and Development	\$249,652
Health and Human Services	5160 Department of Rehabilitation	\$374,049
Health and Human Services	5175 Department of Child Support Services	\$493,509
Health and Human Services	5180 Department of Social Services	\$7,089,083
Corrections and Rehabilitation	5225 Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation	\$1,652

Area of Government	California Department	FY 2018 (Dollars in Thousands)		
Corrections and Rehabilitation	5227 Board of State and Community Corrections	\$9,400		
Corrections and Rehabilitation	5990 Federal Immigration Funding - Incarceration	\$50,600		
Education	6100 Department of Education	\$7,467,493		
Education	6120 California State Library	\$18,337		
Education	6440 University of California	\$3,761,924		
Education	6610 California State University	\$1,457,799		
Labor and Workforce Development				
Labor and Workforce Development				
Labor and Workforce Development	7350 Department of Industrial Relations (Renum from 8350)	\$34,176		
Government Operations	7600 Department of Tax and Fee Administration	\$39		
Government Operations	7870 California Victim Compensation Board (Renum from 1870, 13/14)	\$20,977		
General Government	8260 California Arts Council	\$1,097		
General Government	8570 Department of Food and Agriculture	\$103,135		
General Government	8660 Public Utilities Commission	\$7,047		
General Government	8940 Military Department	\$100,580		
General Government	8951 Federal Per Diem for Veterans Housing	\$73,247		
General Government	8955 Department of Veterans Affairs	\$4,873		
General Government	9350 Shared Revenues	\$15,176		
Total	Total	\$92,371,821		

Source: California Department of Finance

## Appendix G: FY 2018 Federal Grant Applications Submitted

State agencies and departments submitted 455 applications for federal grants in FY 2018 and were awarded 388 grants. These numbers include only applications for which the agency was the primary applicant. Where a smaller number is shown under applications than awards, that indicates the application was in a prior year.

State Agency							S	
	S		SU		ns		Cooperative Agreement Applications	Cooperative Agreement Awards
	Block Grant Applications	ds	Formula Grant Applications	Formula Grant Awards	Project Grant Applications	rds	ppli	Aw
	icat	Block Grant Awards	plic	Awa	olica	Project Grant Awards	t A	ent
	dd	t Av	Apl	nt /	۹pp	it A	nen	em
	ıt A	ran	ant	Gra	nt ,	ìrar	een	gre
	ìrar	k G	Gra	ıla (	Gra	ct	Agr	'e A
	к Э	loc	ula	าш.	ect	oje	ve /	ativ
	3100	B	rm	Foi	roje	Pr	rati	oer:
			Бо		Р		Iəd	00
							Coc	0
	0	0	_		0	•		•
0250 Judicial Branch	0	0	4	4	0	0	0	0
0521 Secretary for Transportation Agency	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
0530 Secretary for California Health and Human	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Services Agency	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
0540 Secretary of the Natural Resources Agency	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
0555 Secretary for Environmental Protection 0650 Office of Planning and Research	0	0	2	2	6	6	0	0
0690 Governor's Office of Emergency Services	0	0	2	2	103	50	0	0
0820 Department of Justice	0	0	1	1	5	2	2	2
0840 State Controller	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
0845 Department of Insurance	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
0860 State Board of Equalization	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
0890 Secretary of State	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
0985 School Finance Authority	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1690 Alfred E. Alquist Seismic Safety Commission	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1700 Department of Fair Employment and Housing	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2100 Department of Alcoholic Beverage Control	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2240 Department of Housing and Community	1	1	4	4	0	0	0	0
Development								
2660 Department of Transportation	0	0	2	2	0	0	0	0
2665 High-Speed Rail Authority	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2700 Office of Traffic Safety	0	0	0	0	7	6	0	0
2720 Department of the California Highway Patrol	0	0	2	2	0	0	0	0
2740 Department of Motor Vehicles	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

 Table 21: FY 2018 Federal Grant Applications Submitted by California State Government

State Agency							S	
	Block Grant Applications	Block Grant Awards	Formula Grant Applications	Formula Grant Awards	Project Grant Applications	Project Grant Awards	Cooperative Agreement Applications	Cooperative Agreement Awards
3100 California Science Center	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3125 California Tahoe Conservancy	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3360 Energy Resources Conservation and Development Commission	0	0	2	2	0	0	0	0
3480 Department of Conservation	0	0	1	1	10	8	2	2
3540 Department of Forestry and Fire Protection	0	0	0	0	9	9	0	0
3560 California State Lands Commission	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3600 Department of Fish and Wildlife	0	0	0	0	100	98	2	2
3640 Wildlife Conservation Board	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3720 California Coastal Commission	0	0	1	1	0	0	0	0
3760 State Coastal Conservancy	0	0	0	0	6	5	0	0
3790 Department of Parks and Recreation	0	0	2	2	21	17	0	0
3820 San Francisco Bay Conservation and Development Commission	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3825 San Gabriel and Lower Los Angeles Rivers and Mountains Conservancy	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3835 Baldwin Hills Conservancy	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3840 Delta Protection Commission	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3845 San Diego River Conservancy	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3850 Coachella Valley Mountains Conservancy	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3860 Department of Water Resources	0	0	0	0	5	5	0	0
3875 Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta Conservancy	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
3885 Delta Stewardship Council	0	0	0	0	0	0	2	2
3900 State Air Resources Board	0	0	0	0	5	4	0	0
3930 Department of Pesticide Regulation	0	0	2	2	2	2	0	0
3940 State Water Resources Control Board	0	0	7	6	0	0	1	1
3960 Department of Toxic Substances Control	0	0	0	0	0	1	6	8
3970 Department of Resources Recycling and Recovery	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3980 Environmental Health Hazard Assessment	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4100 State Council on Developmental Disabilities	0	0	1	1	0	0	0	0
4120 Emergency Medical Services Authority	1	1	1	1	1	1	0	0
4140 Office of Statewide Health Planning and Development	0	0	0	0	1	1	1	0

State Agency	SU		ions	ls	suo	S	lications	wards
	Block Grant Applications	Block Grant Awards	Formula Grant Applications	Formula Grant Awards	Project Grant Applications	Project Grant Awards	Cooperative Agreement Applications	Cooperative Agreement Awards
4150 Department of Managed Health Care	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4170 Department of Aging	0	0	0	0	1	1	1	1
4180 Commission on Aging	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4260 State Department of Health Care Services	3	3	4	4	9	9	0	0
4265 Department of Public Health								
4300 Department of Developmental Services	0	0	2	2	0	0	0	0
4440 Department of State Hospitals	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4700 Department of Community Services and Development	2	2	1	1	0	0	0	0
4800 Health Benefit Exchange, California (Covered California)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5160 Department of Rehabilitation	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	1
5170 State Independent Living Council	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5175 Department of Child Support Services	1	1	0	0	2	2	0	0
5180 Department of Social Services	1	1	19	19	5	5	3	3
5225 Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5227 Board of State and Community Corrections	0	0	3	3	3	3	0	0
6100 Department of Education								
6120 California State Library	0	0	1	1	0	0	0	0
6445 California Institute for Regenerative Medicine	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6870 Board of Governors of the California Community Colleges	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6980 Student Aid Commission, California								
7100 Employment Development Department	0	0	12	12	9	9	1	1
7120 California Workforce Development Board	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7320 Public Employment Relations Board	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7350 Department of Industrial Relations	0	0	0	0	4	4	2	2
7501 Department of Human Resources	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7502 Technology, Department of	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7760 Department of General Services	0	0	0	0	3	3	0	0
7870 California Victim Compensation Board	0	0	1	2	0	0	0	0
8260 California Arts Council	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	1
8270 Historic State Capitol Commission	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

State Agency	Block Grant Applications	Block Grant Awards	Formula Grant Applications	Formula Grant Awards	Project Grant Applications	Project Grant Awards	Cooperative Agreement Applications	Cooperative Agreement Awards
8570 Department of Food and Agriculture	1	1	1	1	3	3	19	19
8660 Public Utilities Commission	0	0	2	2	0	0	0	0
8780 Milton Marks "Little Hoover" Commission on	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
California State Government Organization and Economy								
8820 Commission on the Status of Women and Girls	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8940 Military Department	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8955 Department of Veterans Affairs	0	0	0	0	2	0	1	1
Total	10	10	87	87	324	255	45	46

Source: Governor's Office of Planning and Research